DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

City of Beverly Hills



FISCAL YEAR
2017/2018
SCHEDULE OF TAXES, FEES
& CHARGES



PREPARED BY

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Don Rhoads, Director of Administrative Services/CFO

Tatiana Szerwinski, Acting Assistant Director of Administrative Services - Finance
Don Harrison, Budget and Revenue Officer

Carolyn Johnson, Budget and Financial Analyst

July 2017

Business Taxes, Classification A, C, and I effective January 1, 2018

Vegetation Management and Fire Department Inspection Fees are effective January 1, 2018

All other fees are effective July 3, 2017

TM

City of Beverly Hills 455 North Rexford Drive Beverly Hills, California 90210 (310) 285-2411

PREPARED BY

DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Don Rhoads, Director of Administrative Services/CFO

Tatiana Szerwinski, Acting Assistant Director of Administrative Services - Finance
Don Harrison, Budget and Revenue Officer

Carolyn Johnson, Budget and Financial Analyst

July 2017

Business Taxes, Classification A, C, and I effective January 1, 2018

Vegetation Management and Fire Department Inspection Fees are effective January 1, 2018

All other fees are effective July 3, 2017

TM

City of Beverly Hills 455 North Rexford Drive Beverly Hills, California 90210 (310) 285-2411



CITY OF BEVERLY HILLS SCHEDULE OF

TAXES, FEES & CHARGES

FISCAL YEAR 2017/2018

INDEX

<u>TAB</u>	SECTION	<u>PAGE</u>
1.	AMBULANCE & ALARM FEES	1
2.	APPEALS & HEARINGS	3
3.	BUSINESS PERMITS	5
4.	COPIES, REPORTS, ETC	9
5.	FACILITIES USE FEES	13
6.	INSPECTIONS, PERMITS & REVIEWS	21
7.	LIBRARY SERVICES	43
8.	PARKING CITATIONS	45
9.	PARKING RATES	47
10.	RECREATION FEES & ANIMAL LICENSES	49
11.	SPECIAL EVENTS & FILMING	53
12.	TAXES	59
13.	UTILITY RATES & FEES	61

See contents listing, pages i through xiii for more detailed listing of fees, charges and taxes by section, listed alphabetically.

CONTENTS Page

AMBULANCE & ALARM FEES

Ambulance Fees	
Advanced Life Support (ALS)	1
DUI Collision Emergency Response	
False Alarm Response Fees	1
Medical Supplies Fee	1
APPEALS & HEARINGS	
CITY CLERK	
Appeals to Council from any Commission or Board	3
Appeals of any Administrative Decision	3
Posted Notice for Appeals to City Council	3
TRANSPORTATION	
Taxicab - Hearing of Public Necessity and Convenience	2
Taxicab - Hearing of Public Necessity and Convenience - Modification	
Valet Attendant / Taxi Driver Appeal	
vaict Attendant / Taxi Dilver Appeal	
BUSINESS PERMITS	
CASHIER'S OFFICE	
Adult Entertainer	5
Amplified Sound	7
Bingo Permit	7
Commercial Solicitors/Canvassers	6
Duplicate Permit	5
Employer or Employee ID Card	5
Fire Personnel	5
Fortune Teller	5
Introductory Services / Escort Bureau	5
Massage Parlor	6
Massage Technician	6
Pawn Broker	7
Peddler	5
Private Club	5
Private Police Patrol	6
Professional Sales Promoter	6
Public Dancing	6
Sale of Firearms	7
Secondhand Dealer	7
Tobacco Retailer Permit	5
Towing Service	
10 wing of vice	6

CONTENTS Page

PUBLIC WORKS

News Rack Encroachment Permit	7
Valet Permits	7-8
TRANSPORTATION	
Taxicab Franchise Fee	8
Taxicab Operator's Permit	8
Vehicle Permit	8
COPIES, REPORTS, ETC.	
ALL CITY OFFICES	
CD Copy Request	9
FAX Transmittal of Copies	9
Photocopies - Black & White (Citywide)	9
Photocopies – Color	9
Records Available for Purchase	9
Public Records Request	9
Returned Check Processing Fee	9
Subpoenas and Discovery Motions	9
CITY CLERK	
Action Minute Mailing Service	10
Agenda Mailing	10
City Clerk Certification	9
City Maps (8 1/2 x 11)	10
Council Packets	10
Duplication - Audio and DVD	10
Minute Mailing Service	
Transcripts of Hearings	9
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT	
Duplicate Copy of Building Permit (non-microfilmed) – per page	10
Electronic Document	10
Generalized Land Use Map	10
General Plan	10
Historic Resources Survey	10
Land Use Plan Map (General Plan)	10
Microfilmed Reports	10
R-4 Height Map	10
Zoning Map	10

CONTENTS	Pag
CONTENIS	га

FINANCE ADMINISTRATION

Annual Financial Report	10
Budget and CIP Summary	
Computer Reports	
Registration of Bonds	
Replacement of Lost Securities	
Schedule of Fees & Charges	
FIRE DEPARTMENT	
Emergency Medical Information, copy of	11
Fire Incident Report, copy of	
POLICE DEPARTMENT	
Arrest Verification	12
Concealed Weapon Permit	12
Reproduction Costs for Photographs	11
Crime Report, copy of	11
Daily Storage Fee (Impounded Vehicles and Motorcycles)	12
Fingerprint on Request	12
Immigration Clearance Letter Processing	12
Impound Hearing	12
Incident Report, copy of	12
Lien Sale Processing Fees	12
Local Criminal History Letter	12
Non-State Mandate Report Generation	
Police Record Sealing Request	12
Report Certification	12
Repossession Fee	12
Subpoenas and Discovery Motions	11
Traffic Accident Report, copy of	11
Vehicle Auction Purchase Deposit	12
Vehicle Impound and Release	12
FACILITIES USE FEES	
LIBRARY	
Audio Visual set-up	13
Auditorium (Library)	13
Kitchen Use	13
Meeting Rooms	13

CONTENTS	Page
CONTENTS	1 420

COMMUNITY SERVICES- ROXBURY COMMUNITY CENTER	
Indoor Facilities Fee	13
Kitchen Use	13
Recreation Center Meeting Room Rental	13
Roxbury Community Center Multipurpose Rooms	
Roxbury Community Center Magnolia Rooms	13
COMMUNITY SERVICES- LA CIENEGA COMMUNITY CENTER/PA	RK
Athletic Field	14
Kitchen Use	14
Recreation Center Room Rental	
Park Grounds Use (other than athletic fields)	14
Park BBQ/Picnic Table Reservations	
COMMUNITY SERVICES- GREYSTONE ESTATE	
Greystone Estate Use Fee (External Use)	
Greystone Estate Use Fee (Internal Use)	
Greystone Estate Use Fee (Catering Kitchen)	
Greystone Estate Use Fee (Upper Parking Lot)	
Greystone Estate Use Fee (Meeting Rooms)	
COMMUNITY SERVICES- BEVERLY CANON GARDENS	
Beverly Canon Gardens Use Fees	10
COMMUNITY SERVICES- SPECIAL EVENTS AND FILMING	
Municipal Gallery (City Hall)	12
POLICE DEPARTMENT	
Bail Bond Advertising	17
Pay to Stay Jail Facility Fee	
TRANSPORTATION DEPARTMENT	
Bike Share	
Metropolitan Transportation Authority Bus Pass	
Shuttle Van Service	
Taxi Coupon Book	
Trolley	17
PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT	
Public Works Foothill Building Meeting Rooms	18

Page

CABLE TELEVISION

Studio 331 Rental	
Studio 331 Rental including Production Staff	19
INSPECTIONS, PERMITS & REVIEWS	
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT - BUILDING & SAFETY	
Accessibility Expert Fee (SB1608)	24
Bond Processing/Refund	21
Building Permit Fees	22
Certificate of Occupancy	21
Concept Review	
Construction, after hours	
Construction Related Parking Permit Fee	
Construction Parking Plan Review	
Covenant Processing Recordation	
Demolition Permit	
Document Maintenance Fee	
Duplicate Inspection Card	
Electrical Fees	
Energy Permit.	
Energy Plan Review	
Extension of Plan Review / Inspection Expiration Dates Fine Art Ornamentation	
Garage / Estate Sale Permit	
General Plan Maintenance/Long Range Planning Fee	
Grading Permit	
Hillside Area Requirement Review Fees	
Massing Model	
Mechanical Fees	
Modification/Alternate Materials/Design and/or Method	
Other Plan Review and Inspection Fees	
Permit Amendment	
Permit Issuance Fee	24
Plumbing Fees	23
Request for Change of Address	22
Request for Change of Contractor	24
Restaurant New Encroachment Permit	24
Sandblasting Fees	23
Sewer Connection Processing Fee	21
Shoring Permit	23
Solar Energy Fees	
Technology Fee	
Training and Education Fee (AB717)	
Tree Removal Fees	
Vandalism Remediation Fee	
Water Efficient Landscape Plan Check Fee	
Water Efficient Landscape Permit	21

C	O	VΊ	$\Gamma \mathbf{F}$	N	Т	S		

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT - CODE ENFORCEMENT

Administrative Citation Fines (for infraction)	25				
Administrative Citation Fines (for misdemeanor)					
Annual Home Occupation Permit	25				
Compliance Inspection Fee	25				
Conditioning Monitoring Annual Inspection					
Eviction Notices	25				
Rent Control Enforcement / Admin.	25				
Rent Stabilization	25				
Signs	25				
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT - PLANNING					
Annexation Request					
Architectural Review					
Boundary Line Adjustments					
Building Permit Revision Fee					
Certificate of Compliance Review					
Character Contributing Structural Review					
Common Interest Development					
Concept Review	29				
Conditional Use Permit	26				
Conformity Review	30				
Consultant Services Fee	29				
Contiguous Lot Estate/Accessory Structure Review	27				
Covenant Processing/Recordation Fee	30				
Density Bonus Permit	27				
Deposit Levels	29				
Design Review	28				
Development Agreement Review	29				
Development Plan Review	27				
Environmental Assessment – Environmental Impact Reports	28				
Environmental Assessment - Negative Declaration	28				
Environmental Assessment – Categorical Exemption	28				
Environmental Review - Reassessment					
Extended Hours Permit	27				
Extension of Time	29				
Final Map Review Fee					
Formal Planning Interpretation					
Game Court Fence Review					
Game Court Location Review					
General Plan Amendment					
Historic Preservation Application Fee					
In-Lieu Parking Fee					
In-Lieu Parking Restaurant Expansion Fee					
In-Lieu Parking Application					
In-Lieu Parking Seismic Upgrade Incentive					
Landscape Plan Review					

CONTENTS

Page

Landscape Site Review	27
Master Plan of Street Amendment	27
Medical Use Inventory Review	31
Mills Act Pilot Program	26
Minor Accommodation Permit	26
Multiple Application Fee	30
Multiple Plan Check Review	30
Open Air Dining Plan Review	27
Outdoor Vending Permit	29
Overnight Stay Permit	26
Parking Covenant Amendment Review	28
Plan Check Review	
Planned Development Review	27
Planning Inspection Fee	
Public Notices	
Public Notice Sign Processing	29
R-1 Single Family Review	27
R-4 Multi Family Review	
Refund Policy (Planning)	
Resolution of Convenience and Necessity	
Second Unit Use Permit	26
Shared Parking Review	28
Sidewalk Lease Fee	27
Sign Permit	30
Specific Plan	26
Specific Plan Amendment	26
Street Name Change	26
Temporary Use Permit	29
Tree Removal Review	27
Variance Application	26
(Vesting) Tentative Parcel Map	
(Vesting) Tentative Tract Map Review	
View Restoration Permit Application Fee	
Water Well Application Fee	30
Wireless Communications/Satellite Dish Antenna Review	
Zone Change	26
Zoning Conformance Letter	
ENGINEERING	
ENGINEERING	
Amendment to Street Use Permit	
Approval of Exploratory Boundary	
Boring Permit	
Construction Barricade/Fence Structure Permit	32
Covenant and Agreement	
Curb and Gutter Permit	32
Curb Drain Use Permit	
Development of Oil, Gas and Minerals	
Driveway Approach Permit	
Dumpster Permit	

CONTENTS	Page
----------	------

Easement Processing	33
Encroachment	34
Final Parcel Map	33
Final Tract Map	33
Heavy Haul	33
Housing Move Permit	32
Loading/Unloading Street Use Permit	33
Lot Line Adjustment	33
Mining and Extraction Application	34
Miscellaneous Engineering Fees	33
Monument Inspection	34
Moving Truck Street Use Permit	
Oil, Gas and Minerals Drilling Permit	
Paving Replacement Inspection	
Permanent Encroachment Permit	
Plan Checking	31
Public Improvement Plan Check	
Public Works Inspection/Re-inspect	
Sewer Lateral Installation Permit	
Sidewalk Replacement Street Use Permit	
Sidewalk Replacement Inspection	
Street Closures	
Street Lane Closure	
Street Right-of-Way Vacation Processing	
Subdivision Map Act Activities	
Subsequent Submittal of Plans	
Survey Street Use Permit	
Tree Replacement	
Utility and Minor Plan Check Revision	
Utility Permit	
FIRE DEPARTMENT	
Annual Engine Company Occupancy	36
Annual Permits	
Combined Plan Check and Inspection	
Commercial Tenant Improvement	
Fire Alarm Plan Check and Inspection	
Inspection Services	
Miscellaneous Plan Check	
Miscellaneous Plan Check and Inspection	
Multi-Family Residential Inspection	
Non-High Rise commercial Inspections	
Preliminary Review – Over the Counter Plan Check	
State Mandated Inspections	
State Mandated Inspections Storage Tank - Underground	
Tent / Canopy Permit	
• •	
Vegetation Management Program	

CONTENTS	Dogg
CONTENTS	Page

POLICE DEPARTMENT	
Correctable Citation Sign-off (per Inspection)	38
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT	
Traffic / Parking Consulting Services	38
PUBLIC WORKS & TRANSPORTATION	
Business NPDES Inspection	39-41
Industrial Waste Discharge Program	39
Inspection, Closure, Industrial Waste	41
Parking Meter Head Remove/Install Permit	38
Pool Discharge Inspections (per event)	39
Remedial Investigation	42
Request for Traffic Markings	38
Southern California Edison – Street Light Shield Installation	38
Special Event Encroachment Permit	39
Special Event Valet Parking/Street Use Permit	
Special Events	
Standard Urban Stormwater Mitigation Plan	
Stormwater Pollution Prevention Plan	
Street Light Relocation Permit	38
Street Maintenance Service	
Traffic/Parking Sign and Post Removal Permit	38
Traffic/Parking/Street Lights	38
Violation / Compliance Inspection	
Wastewater Sampling	41
<u>LIBRARY SERVICES</u>	
Commercial Use Fees	
Damaged Library Materials	43
Digital Images	
Interlibrary Loan Service Fee	
Library Card	43
Library Collection Photograph Reproduction Fees	
Library Materials, unreturned	
Materials Reservation Fee	
Overdue Media Charge	
Passport Photo	
Passport Processing Service	
Photocopies and Prints	
Purchase price for supplies	43

CONTENTS	Dogo
CONTENTS	Page

PARKING CITATIONS

California Vehicle Code Violations	46
City of Beverly Hills Municipal Code Parking Penalty Schedule	45
Violation of any Other Law	40
PARKING RATES	
Administration Fee	45
Daily Maximum	
Early / Late Bird Rates	
Electrical Vehicle Charging Rates	
Facility Charges	
Monthly Parking	
Monthly Parking Access Card	
Monthly Recurring Payment Discount	
Nurse/caregiver parking permit	
Overnight Permit – Out of State	
Parking Facility Rates	
Preferential Parking Permit	
Resident Overnight Parking	
Special Event Parking within a City owned Parking Facility	
Valet Parking	
valet i arking	
DECDEATION EEEC 9- ANIMAL LICENSES	
RECREATION FEES & ANIMAL LICENSES	
RECREATION AND PARKS	
Adult Program Fees	
Adult Sports Leagues	
Bowling Greens	
Catskills Camp	
Day Care	
Early Childhood Development Classes	
Equipment Rental	
Late Payment (Adventure Camp & Preschool)	
Late Pick-up Fees	
Other Programs Not Listed	50
Preschool	
Private Tree Removal from Pubic Right of Way	
Professional Instruction Fee	
Requested Transfer Fee	50
Senior Adult Classes	49
Special Events (i.e. Art Show, Concerts)	50
Swimming Lessons	
	49
Swimming Pool	
Swimming Pool Teen Programs	49

CONTENTS	Page
Tennis Reservation Card (including lost or stolen)	
Youth/Children's Classes	
Youth Organized Sports or Other Youth League Sports Teams	50
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT	
Cat Identification Tag	50
Dog Licenses (new/renewal)	50
Trapping Rates	50-51
SPECIAL EVENTS & FILMING	
Additional Film or Event Fees	54
Cancellations	53
City Parks	54
City Buildings (other than those located at Park Facilities)	54
Commercial Area on Rodeo Drive	53
Commercial Areas other than Rodeo Drive	53
Filming Permit Fees	53
Greystone Mansion and Park Filming	56
Residential Areas	54
Special Events – Personnel Charges	53
Special Event Permits	53
Small Scale Film Productions	53
Street Closures	55-56
Student Film Permit	55
Wedding/Commitment Ceremony Photos Only	54
CABLE TELEVISION	
Event Coverage Taping - Single Camera	
Event Coverage Taping - Multiple Cameras	
Scripted Program Taping	57
<u>TAXES</u>	
BUSINESS TAX	
Classification A - Business Services	59
Classification B - Retail, Wholesale & Manufacturing	
Classification C - Professionals	
Classification D - Used Car Sales (not associated with new car dealership)	
Classification E - Residential Property Rental	
Classification F - Commercial Property Rental	
Classification G - Lenders, Brokers, Real Estate Brokers/Offices.	
Classification G1 - Real Estate Agents	59

OTHER TAXES

Condominium Conversion Tax	59
Dwelling Unit Tax	60
Park and Recreation Construction Tax	60
Transient Occupancy Tax (Hotel/Bed Tax)	60
UTILITY RATES & FEES	
Delinquent City Utility Bills Late Payment Charge	61
WATER	
Capacity Fee	63
Development Water Processing, Analysis & Plan Check	63
Fire Flow Test	62
Fire Hydrant Installation Deposit	61
Fire Protection Service Charge	62
Fire Protection Services.	61
Groundwater Replenishment Fee	62
Service Restoration Charge	61
Temporary Service Connection	61
Temporary Supply from Fire Hydrant	61
Water Meter Connection & Installation Charge	61
Water Meter Installation	61
Water Meter Relocation	62
Water Meter Testing	
Water Rates	62
WASTEWATER	
Wastewater Capacity Charge	64
Wastewater Rates	63-64
STORMWATER	
Erosion & Sediment Control Plan Inspection	64
Low Impact Development Inspection	64
Stormwater Fees	64
SOLID WASTE	
Alley Cleanup and Maintenance	69
Bulky Items, Furniture and Appliances	69
Cleaning Fee	69
Compactors	67
Compost Administration Fee	65
Dry Run	69
Emergency Site Clean-up	69

CONTENTS	Page

Extra Pick Ups	68
Impounding Fee	
LEED Debris Processing	69
Refuse Collection - Commercial, Industrial & Commercial Multi-Family Customer Rates	65-66
Refuse Collection - Residential Rates	65
Refuse Collection - Restaurant Rates	67-68
Refuse Collection - Roll-Off Collections	67
Relocation Fee	69
Roll-off Compactor Cleaning Fees	67
Storage Fee	69
Temporary Bins	67

Ambulance and Alarm Fees

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	Ambulance Fees	
	Basic Life Support (BLS)	
	Response and Transport Fee	1,130.00
	Assist only (no transport)	564.00
	Advanced Life Support (ALS)	
	Response and Transport Fee	1,396.00
	Assist only (no transport)	745.00
	Oxygen Fee	*
	Medical Supplies	Cost plus 40%
	Mileage Fee (per mile)	*
	*Based on fee established by the LA County Department of Health Services,	
	Emergency Medical Services Agency	
	Non-resident surcharge	10%
-4-109	False Alarm Response Fees	
	False Alarm Service Charge for Police Response	
	First through Third Response	No Charge
	Fourth Response within Calendar Year	214.00
	(waived once per calendar year with successful completion of	
	the Alarm User Awareness Class within 60 days of the alarm event)	
	Fifth Response with Calendar Year	266.00
	Sixth and Subsequent Responses within the Calendar Year	373.00
	False Alarm Service Charge for Fire Response	
	First Response	214.00
	(waived once per calendar year with successful completion of	
	the Alarm User Awareness Class within 60 days of the alarm event)	
	Second Response within Calendar Year	266.00
	Third and Subsequent Response with Calendar Year	373.00
-4.110	False Alarm Service Charge late Fee	26.00
-4.110	False Alarm Service Charge Appeal Fee	47.00
CA Gov't Code	DUI Collision Emergency Response	Actual Cost*
3150-53159	*Fully allocated rates for all responding emergency personnel	
	and associated charges, not to exceed \$12,000 per incident by State Law	



Appeals and Hearings

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF CHARGE OR FEE	Rate
City Clerk's Office, I	Room 290	
1-4.101	Appeals to Council from decision of any Commission or Board	
	Per Appeal	5,325.16
	Appeals to City Council, Commission, or Board of any Administrative Decision	
	Per Appeal	3,906.07
	Posted Notice for Appeals to City Council (per project)	
	Revised Sign	46.83
	New Sign	107.91
Public Works, 345 N	North Foothill Road	
7-4.105 & 106	Taxicab - Hearing of Taxicab Franchise	5,201.98
7-4.109	Taxicab - Hearing of -Taxi Vehicle Appeals	3,464.25
	Valet Attendant / Taxi Driver Appeal (per appeal)	725.83



REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	2017/18 Rate
Cashier's Office, First	Floor	
4-1.201	Employer or Employee Identification Card	
	Employees and owners who are involved in the daily operation of	
	certain types of businesses are required to obtain these Identification cards.	
	Identification Card	54.00 ×
	*Note: Plus State Department of Justice processing fee	
	Identification Card Renewal	26.00
	Identification Card Replacement	26.00
	Duplicate Permit	
	Replacement charge for lost, stolen, or destroyed permits	65.00
	during current period of permit	03.00
4-7.101	Adult Entertainer:	
	assification requires Identification Cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	583.00
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New Permit (paid at time of application)	942.00
	Renewal Permit (paid annually on renewal date)	374.00
4-2.201	Private Club:	
	assification requires Identification Cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	963.00
	Renewal (per permit)	374.00
4-2.2101	Tobacco Retailer Permit	228.00
4-2.401	Fire Personnel (per hour - including Standby)	151.00
4-2.2001	Fortune Teller	
NOTE: This permit ci	assification requires Identification Cards.	181.00
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	560.00
	New (per permit)	569.00
	Renewal (per permit)	230.00
4-2.901 / 4-2.1001	Introductory Services / Escort Bureau:	
NOTE: This permit cl	assification requires Identification Cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	942.00
	Renewal (per permit)	374.00
4-2.701	Peddler:	
NOTE: This permit cl	assification requires Identification Cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	124.00
	Renewal (per permit)	27.00

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
1-3.301	Public Dancing:	
NOTE: This permit cla	ssification requires Identification Cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	963.00
	Renewal (per permit)	374.00
4-2.1101	Massage Technician	
NOTE: This permit cla	ssification requires Identification Cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	249.00
	Renewal (per permit)	27.00
4-2.1101	Massage Parlor:	
r-2.1101	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	101.00
		942.00
	New (per permit) Renewal (per permit)	963.00
	Renewal (per permit)	903.00
4-2.1201	Private Police Patrol:	
NOTE: This permit cia	ssification requires Identification Cards.	101.00 *
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	240.00
	New (per permit)	249.00
	Renewal (per permit)	27.00
4-2.801	Commercial Solicitors/Canvassers:	
NOTE: This permit cla	ssification requires Identification Cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	Daily Permit	204.00
	Quarterly Permit	1,207.00
	Annual Permit	2,410.00
	Professional Sales Promoter:	
NOTE: This permit cla	ssification requires Identification Cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	249.00
	Renewal (per permit)	27.00
1-2.1401	Towing Service:	
NOTE: This permit cla	ssification requires Identification Cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	124.00
	Renewal (per permit)	92.00

DEFEDENCE	TWDE OF FEE OR CITAROR	2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	T. D.	
NOTE. This normit	Tow Driver:	
NOTE: This permit	classification requires Identification Cards.	101.00
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	124.00
	New (per permit)	124.00
	Renewal (per permit)	90.00
4-2.501	Secondhand Dealer:	
	(A state of California Secondhand Dealer License must be obtained through the	
	Police Department prior to issuance of the City's Secondhand Dealer Permit)	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	301.00
	Renewal (per permit)	154.00
	u i ,	
4-2.601	Pawnbroker:	
	(A state of California Pawnbroker License must be obtained through the	
	Police Department prior to issuance of the City's Pawnbroker Permit)	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	2,463.00
	Renewal (per permit)	2,481.00
Cal. Penal	Sale of Firearms:	
Code	(A Federal Firearms License, State of California (Dept. of Justice) Certificate of Eligibility,	
Sec. 12071	and Police Department approval must be obtained prior to issuance of City's	
	Sale of Firearms Permit)	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation)	181.00 *
	*Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees	
	New (per permit)	301.00
	Renewal (per permit)	154.00
	Note: If the sale of firearms is the primary business, permit approval must be obtained	
	prior to issuance of the City business license	
4-3.501	Amplified sound - per day	65.00
4-3.401	Bingo Permit (fees set by State Law):	
1 3.101	Initial	50.00 *
	Renewal	50.00 *
	*Plus actual law enforcement and public safety costs related to bingo activities.	30.00
	State Law Caps Permit Fee	
Public Works Servic	e, 345 North Foothill Road	
4-3.603	News Rack Encroachment Permit	
	One time permit/application fee per publisher	493.00
	Inspection fee, per unit, annually	31.00
	Permit renewal fee, annually	61.00
	Impound fee, per unit	123.00
4 2 1501	Valet Darking Darmite	
4-2.1501	Valet Parking Permits: Short town Posidontial Valet Parking pownit (per permit / per day)	10000
	Short-term Residential Valet Parking permit (per permit / per day) *Plus \$45 per day after the first day	106.00 *
	I was 410 per may agree one guar any	

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
4-2.1501	Commercial Valet Parking Application (per application)	1,855.00 *
	*Paid at time of application for permit	
4-1.112 / 4-2.1509	Commercial Valet Parking Transfer Fee (per application)	294.00 *
	*Paid at time of application for permit	
4-2.1501	Short-term Commercial Valet Permit (per permit / per day)	143.00 *
	*Plus \$45 per day after the first day	
	This permit can only be used for a maximum of 7 days	
4-2.1501	Six Month Commercial Valet Permit	1,069.00 *
	*Paid at time of application for permit	
4-2.1501	Annual Commercial Valet Permit	1,743.00 *
	*Paid at time of application for permit and annually on renewal date	
4-2.1501	Modification to original Commercial Valet permit	
	*Paid at time of request for modification to original permit	
	Minor Modification (per application)	210.00 *
	Major Modification (per application)	379.00 *
4-2.1501	Late Valet Permit Renewals	105.00 *
	*Plus a per day fee of \$18 for every day that a permit is late	
	Valet Parking Sign Permit	49.00
	Valet Parking Meter use Permit	49.00
	Installation of Signs - per sign	
	"Tow Away - Valet Only" (9" x 15" sign)	109.00
	"Tow Away - Valet Only" (9" x 24" sign)	147.00
	"Passenger Loading 3 Min. Only"	109.00
	Sign Modifications - per sign	36.00
	Valet Parking Attendant Permit	
NOTE: This permit cla	assification requires Identification cards.	
	Police Background Investigation (per investigation) *Plus Department of Justice fees and Federal Bureau of Investigation fees and City Permit Fees	283.00 *
	New (per permit)	170.00
	Renewal (per permit)	170.00
	Transfer Fee (per permit)	84.00
	Taxicab:	
14-R-13017	Franchise Fee Per Year	5,000.00
7-4-301	Taxicab Operator's Permit	
	New (3 - year)	165.00
	Renewal	165.00
	Transfer Fee	82.00
	Vehicle Permit	
7-4-201	Per Vehicle per Year	1,142.00
7-4-210	Replacement of Permit	82.00
7-4-216	Reinspection Fee for all Failed Inspectors	82.00

REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	2017/18 Rate
REFERENCE	THE OF TEE OR CHARGE	Kate
All City Offices		
1-6.201	Photocopies - black & white (citywide)	
	1st page of each original	2.00
	Each additional page	0.22
	Fair Political Practices Commission (FPPC) copies (per page)	0.10
	*Set by State Law	
	(price is double for documents larger than 8 $1/2 \times 11$)	
	Photocopies - color, first page	2.00
	Each additional page	1.00
	(price is double for documents larger than 8 1/2 x 11)	
	CD Copy Request	Actual Cost
	**Subpoenas and Discovery Motions:	
	Duplication and Delivery	
	Standard Copies (per page)	0.10
	Reproduction from microfilm or Oversized	0.20
	Clerical Research Time (\$6.00 per quarter hour or fractions thereof)	24.00
	Document Inspection Preparation	
	Processing (per hour)	15.00
	* Plus actual cost charge by a third party for retrieval of records that are kept offsite	
	Employee Witness Personal Appearance Fee (per day)	
	Deposit (per day for each day the City witness will be required)	275.00
	Travel Expenses	Actual Cost
	** Set by State Law. Plus actual postage costs.	
	Records Available for Purchase	
	Aerial Photographs of the City (each)	Actual Cost
	Centerline Tie Sheets (per request)	Actual Cost
	City Maps (each)	Actual Cost
	Actual Costs for the reproduction of documents requiring special processing	
	Public Records Request - Document Mailing Fee (U.S. Mail above first class)	Actual Cost
	Fax transmittal of copies	6.00
	Each additional page	1.00
	(price is double for documents larger than 8 1/2 x 11)	2.00
	Returned Check Processing Fee	41.75
City Clerk's Office, R		
	City Clerk Certification	12.00
1-6.201	Transcripts of hearings (citywide)	*
	*\$400 deposit plus actual costs and a 50% surcharge for proofreading	

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	City Maps (8 1/2 x 11)	Actual Cost
	(Ordered from Thomas Bros. and provided to public at cost)	
		A + 10 +
	Minute mailing service (per subscriber, per year)	Actual Cost
	Action Minute Mailing Service (per subscriber, per year)	Actual Cost
	Agenda Mailing (per subscriber, per year)	Actual Cost
	Council Packets:	
	Formal - Annual (without mailing costs)	Actual Cost
	Study Session - annual (without mailing costs)	Actual Cost
	Duplication:	
	Meeting audio tape copy (per tape)	Actual Cost
	DVD copy service (per disk)	Actual Cos
	(each additional copy of same)	Actual Cos
Community Develo	opment, First Floor	
1-6.201	Microfilmed Reports, copies of (citywide) per page	Actual Cos
	Duplicate copy of building permits (non-microfilmed) - per page	Actual Cos
1-6.201	Electronic Document	
1-0.201	Large Format (greater than 11x17 sheets), first sheet	Actual Cos
	Each additional sheet	Actual Cos
	Historic Resources Survey	Actual Cos
	Generalized Land Use Map (color)	Actual Cos
	General Plan	Actual Cos
	Zoning Map	Actual Cos
	Land Use Plan Map (General Plan)	Actual Cos
	R-4 Height Map	Actual Cos
Einanca Administs	ation 0257 West Third Street	
-6.201	ation, 9357 West Third Street	
	Budget and CIP Summary	Actual Cos
	Annual Financial Report	Actual Cos
	Schedule of Fees & Charges	Actual Cos
	Computer Reports	Actual Cos

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	Computer Reports (prepared to suit)	Actual Cost
	Registration of Bonds (per bond)	Actual Cost
	Replacement of Lost Securities (per request)	Actual Cost
Fire Department, 44	5 North Rexford Drive	
1-6.201	Fire Incident Report, copy of	
	First page	2.00
	Each additional page	0.22
	Emergency medical information, copy of	
	First page	2.00
	Each additional page	0.22
Police Department, l	Records Division, 464 North Rexford Drive	
Evidence Code	Subpoenas and Discovery Motions:	
Section 1563		
	Standard Reproduction (per page)	0.10
	Reproduction from microfilm or Oversized (per page)	0.20
	Clerical costs (per person/ per hour)	24.00
	*Set by State Law	
	**\$6.00 per quarter hour or fractions thereof. Set by State Law.	
	Actual Postage Costs	
	Actual costs for reproduction of documents requiring special handling (i.e. photographs).	
	Reproduction costs for photographs:	
	Contact Sheet	2.00
	3.5" x 5" photo	8.00
	5" x 7" photo	8.00
	8" x 10" photo	8.00
	Digital Photograph (per Compact Disk)	50.00
	Video tape copy (blank tape provided by requester)	81.00
	Dispatch tape duplication (per tape)	81.00
	Audio tape copy	81.00
	*If no tape provided add an additional \$10	
1-6.201	Traffic Accident Report, copy of	
	First page	2.00
	Each additional page, after first page	0.25
1-6.201	Crime Report, copy of	
	First page	2.00
	Each additional page, after first page	0.25

DEFEDENCE	TWDE OF FEE OR CHARGE	2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
1-6.201	Incident Report, copy of	
	First page	2.00
	Each additional page, after first page	0.25
	Each additional page, area mot page	0.23
1-6.201	Immigration Clearance letter Processing	47.75
1-6.201	Local Criminal History Letter (per letter)	37.50
	Vehicle Impound and Release (Cash or Credit Card Only)	
22850.5(a) CVC	Basic Impound Release Fee	119.00
	Investigative Impound Release Fee	165.00
	Daily Storage Fee (Impounded Vehicles and Motorcycles)	49.00 *
	*Plus actual cost of towing according to agreement with towing vendor	47.00
	Impound Hearing Fee (waived if probable cause did not exist)	26.00
CA Civil Code	Lien Sale Processing Fees	
Section 3073	Vehicles Valued at \$4,000 or Less (Initial Filing)	35.00 *
	Vehicles Valued at \$4,000 or Less (Completion)	35.00 ×
	Vehicles Valued at More than \$4,000 (Initial Filing)	50.00 *
	Vehicles Valued at More than \$4,000 (Completion)	50.00 ×
	*Set by State Law	
	Vehicle Auction Purchase Deposit	489.00
	(Vehicles Valued at More than \$4,000)	
1-6.201	Fingerprint on request (per permit)	22.00 *
	* Plus fees Set by DOJ	
	Police record sealing request	
	Per request	193.00 *
	*Plus sealing fee	308.00
	Arrest Verification (per request)	29.50
	(851.8 Penal Code Sealing request)	
CA Civil Code	Repossession fee*	15.00 *
Section 26751	*Set by State Law	
	Report Certification	19.00
	Non-State Mandate Report Generation	193.00
CA Penal Code	Concealed Weapon Permit*	
Section 26190	*Fees set by State Law	
	New application	100.00 *
	Renewal application	25.00 *
	Amended application	25.00 *
	Psychological testing costs are to be added to the above fee up to \$150	

		2017/	18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	RAT	<u>E</u>
			<u>NON</u>
		RESIDENT	RESIDENT
<u>Library, 444 North R</u>	exford Drive		
	*Library Facilities, use of:		
	Meeting Rooms (North & South)* - per hour (2 hr. minimum)	43.00	53.00
	Security deposit, refundable	86.00	106.00
	City personnel if required (per hour)	60.00	60.00
	Auditorium (Library)* - per hour (2 hr. minimum)	88.00	111.00
	Security deposit, refundable (Auditorium)	176.00	222.00
	City personnel if required (per hour)	60.00	60.00
	Audio visual set-up fee for Meeting Rooms and Auditorium	25.00	31.00
	Kitchen Use:	60.00	60.00
	Security deposit, refundable	120.00	120.00
	City personnel if required (per hour)	60.00	60.00
	*A service fee of one hour at the resident rate will be charged on all cancellations		
Community Services.	, Roxbury Community Center, 471 South Roxbury Drive		
8-1.6	<u> </u>		
	*Indoor Facility Fees: (off peak rental fee - 25% discount)		
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate		
	Recreation Center Meeting Room Rental* - per hour (2 hr. minimum)		
	Redwood Room	43.00	54.00
	Security deposit, refundable	86.00	108.00
	City personnel if required (per hour)	60.00	60.00
	Roxbury Community Center* - per hour (2 hr. minimum)	00.00	00.00
	Multipurpose Room A or B (each) per hour (2 hr. minimum)	104.00	130.00
	Multipurpose Room A and B per hour (2 hr. minimum)	208.00	260.00
	Magnolia Rooms 1. 2 <u>OR</u> 3	43.00	54.00
	Magnolia Rooms 1 and 2 <u>OR</u> 2 and 3	86.00	108.00
	Magnolia Rooms 1, 2 AND 3	129.00	161.00
	Security deposit, refundable	Double Room Rate	101.00
	City personnel if required (per hour)	60.00	60.00
	Audio Visual Use - Multipurpose Room A OR A and B	25.00	31.00
	*A service fee of one hour will be charged on all cancellations.	25100	5110
	Extended Hour(s)	Double Room Rate	
	Kitchen Use	100.00	100.00
	Richell Osc	100.00	100.00
•	La Cienega Community Center/Park, 8400 Gregory Way		
8-1.6	(Includes La Cienega Tennis Center 325 South La Cienega Blvd.)		
	* Recreation Center Room Rental - per hour (2 hr. minimum)	43.00	54.00
	La Cienega Center Auditorium I or II (each)* - per hour (2 hr. minimum)	46.00	58.00
	La Cienega Center Auditorium I <u>and</u> II* - per hour (2 hr. minimum)	92.00	115.00
	Security deposit, refundable	Double Room Rate	
	City personnel if required (per hour)	60.00	

		2017	
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	RA	
		RESIDENT	NON RESIDENT
		KESIDEITI	KESIDEITI
	Kitchen Use:	60.00	60.00
	Security deposit, refundable	120.00	120.00
	City personnel if required (per hour)	60.00	60.00
	* A service fee of one hour will be charged on all cancellations		
79-R-5938	Outdoor Facility Fees		
	Non-Resident pays double the Resident Rate. Private Pays double non-profit rate		
	Athletic Field		
	Day Use - per hour		
	Non-profit	30.00	60.00
	Private	60.00	120.00
	Field Preparation	64.00	128.00
	Night Use - per hour		
	Non-profit	63.00	126.00
	Private	126.00	252.00
	Field Preparation	64.00	128.00
	NOTE: This is for uses other than by organized youth sports groups or leagues.		
	Park Grounds Use (other than athletic fields) per hour for small groups Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher	r than Non-profit.	
	Groups Less Than 50:		
	Non-profit	37.00	46.00
	Private	46.00	58.00
	Groups from 50 to 100:		
	Non-profit	56.00	70.00
	Private	70.00	88.00
	Park Grounds Use (other than athletic fields)* for large groups		
	Park Grounds Use (other than athletic fields)* for large groups Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher	r t	
		rt	
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher	r t 346.00	432.00
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher Event Use Time - per hour with a 2 hour minimum		432.00 550.00
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher Event Use Time - per hour with a 2 hour minimum 100	346.00	550.0
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher Event Use Time - per hour with a 2 hour minimum 100 101-200	346.00 440.00	550.00 655.00
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher Event Use Time - per hour with a 2 hour minimum 100 101-200 201-300	346.00 440.00 524.00	550.00 655.00
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher Event Use Time - per hour with a 2 hour minimum 100 101-200 201-300 300+	346.00 440.00 524.00	550.00 655.00 762.00
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher Event Use Time - per hour with a 2 hour minimum 100 101-200 201-300 300+ Event Strike/prep Time - per 2 hours	346.00 440.00 524.00 610.00	550.00 655.00 762.00 225.00
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher Event Use Time - per hour with a 2 hour minimum 100 101-200 201-300 300+ Event Strike/prep Time - per 2 hours 100	346.00 440.00 524.00 610.00	550.00 655.00 762.00 225.00 281.00
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher Event Use Time - per hour with a 2 hour minimum 100 101-200 201-300 300+ Event Strike/prep Time - per 2 hours 100 101-200	346.00 440.00 524.00 610.00	550.00 655.00 762.00 225.00 281.00 351.00
	Non-Resident Rate is 25% higher than the Resident Rate. Private pays 25% higher Event Use Time - per hour with a 2 hour minimum 100 101-200 201-300 300+ Event Strike/prep Time - per 2 hours 100 101-200 201-300	346.00 440.00 524.00 610.00 180.00 225.00 281.00	

	2017/	18
REFERENCE TYPE OF FEE OR CHARG	<u>E</u> <u>RAT</u>	<u>E</u>
		<u>NON</u>
	RESIDENT	RESIDENT
Park Barbecue/Picnic Table Reservations (per table):		
Non-Resident Rate is double the Resident Rate		
(To get resident rate, 51% of attendees must be resid	,	
(Includes La Cienega and Roxbury Community Cen		20.0
Groups 50 or less: Picnic Pavilion (Roxbury)	15.00 104.00	30.0 208.0
Tiene Furmon (Noxour))	101.00	200.0
Groups from 51-100 (Roxbury Park)		
Non-Profit	18.00	36.0
Private / Commercial	36.00	74.0
Grevstone Estate, 905 Loma Vista Drive		
3-1.6		
Greystone Estate Use Fees (External Use)*		
Weddings, Commitment Ceremonies, Receptions, S	pecial Events	
Event Use Time - per hour		
3 hour minimum for all events (except Ceremoni	es) Monday - Thursday	
4 hour minimum for all events (except Ceremoni	es) Friday - Sunday	
1 hour minimum for Ceremonies ONLY		
up to 100	517.00	654.0
101-200	644.00	806.0
201-300	772.00	959.0
300+	899.00	1,112.0
Event Strike/Prep Time - per 2 hours		
4 hour minimum for all events		
up to 100	259.00	330.0
101-200	320.00	407.0
201-300	381.00	485.0
300+	442.00	562.0
Maintenance Fee	356.00	356.0
Traintenance Tee	330.00	330.0
Greystone Estate Use Fees (Interior Use)*		
Event fees are for a 4 hour block of time; fees for a	additional time	
(if available) are as indicated.		
Events (4 hour block) on Mondays - Thursday		5,476.0
Events (4 hour block) on Fridays - Sundays	4,965.00	6,205.0
Each additional hour/ per hour	349.00	438.0
Greystone Estate Use Fees (Meeting Rates)		
(exterior areas beyond the terrace, and events tha	t are not	
meetings are subject to rates listed above)		Non
Monday - Friday, 8:00 am - 5:00pm	BH Business	BH Business
Half Day (4 Hours)	611.00	764.0
Full Day (up to 9 hours)	1,018.00	1,273.0
2.15	2001 20	
3-4 Days	10% off event use tim	
5 days (M-F of same week)	20% off event use tim	e
Set-up / Strike Fee		
2 Rangers (4 hours total)	480.00	480.0
*Additional hours at \$60 per Ranger per ho	ır	

DEEEDENCE	TYDE OF FEE OD CHADCE	2017 DAT	
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	RA	NON
		RESIDENT	RESIDENT
	*Park Ranger hours in addition to use fees (hourly rate)	60.00	60.0
	Non-Profit rates (20% reduction of "Event Use Time" and "Event Prep/Strike" only		
	are available for Monday-Thursdays, and Days Only on Friday.		
	Non-Profit Status/IRS documents are required in order to receive discounted rate.		
	Greystone Catering Kitchen Cleaning Fee	289.00	289.0
	Greystone Catering Kitchen and First Floor Cleaning Fee	509.00	509.0
	Greystone Park on-site upper parking lot fees		
	25 cars or less and for no more than 10 business days (per day)	538.00	538.0
	Crew parking for off-site production (more than 25 vehicles) (per day)	1,953.00	1,953.0
	Long term parking (no more than 50 cars and more than	7.00	7.0
	10 business days) (per car / per day)		
Beverly Canon Gard	ens, 241 North Canon Drive		
8-1.6	Beverly Canon Gardens Use Fees		
	Private Events (per hour, with 2 hour minimum)		
	1 - 100 guests	479.00	610.0
	101 - 200 guests	610.00	761.0
	201 - 300 guests	725.00	911.0
	301 - 400 guests	842.00	1,054.0
	Commercial Events (per hour)		
	1 - 100 guests	587.00	747.0
	101 - 200 guests	747.00	932.0
	201 - 300 guests	888.00	1,116.0
	301 - 400 guests	1,032.00	1,290.0
	Prep / Strike - Only (per hour)		
	1 - 100 guests	248.00	303.0
	101 - 200 guests	303.00	386.0
	201 - 300 guests 301 - 400 guests	362.00 423.00	457.0 528.0
	Labor (if applicable) (per hour with 4 hour minimum)		
	Fire Safety Officer	151.00	151.0
	Sworn Police Personnel	111.00	111.0
	Traffic Control Officer	54.00	54.0
	Park Ranger (Mandatory)	60.00	60.0
	Cleaning Deposit	631.00	631.0
	Maintenance Fee	337.00	337.0
	Wedding/Commitment Ceremony Photos Only (per hour)		
	Beverly Canon Gardens	495.00	606.0
	Greystone (exterior only) and Will Rogers Park	248.00	305.0

DEFEDENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	2017/18 PATE	
REFERENCE		RATE NON	
		RESIDENT	RESIDENT
Community Services,	Special Events and Filming, 455 North Rexford Drive, First Floor		
	Municipal Gallery (City Hall)* per hour (2 hour minimum)	136.00	170.0
	Security deposit, refundable	272.00	340.0
	City personnel if required (per hour)	60.00	60.0
	*A service fee of one hour will be charged on all cancellations		
Police Department, F	Secords Division, 464 North Rexford Drive		
-			
	Pay to Stay	26.00	26.0
	Application Fee Jail Facility Fee (per day - may be prorated)	26.00 112.00	26.0
	Jan 1 acmity 1 cc (per day - may be profated)	112.00	112.0
	Bail Bond Advertising (per month)	51.00	51.0
Transportation, First	Floor		
	Trolley		
	Trolley Fares		
	Adult	5.00	5.0
	Children under 12	1.00	1.0
	Trolley Promotional Fares		
	Adult	5.00	5.
	Children under 12	1.00	1.
	Private Party Charter (hourly; 3 hr. min. w/driver)	166.00	269.0
	Guided Trolley Tour (per tour w/driver)	264.00	321.0
	Filming Use:		
	8 hours min. (vehicle only)	860.00	1,702.0
	Hourly Rate after 8 hr. minimum period (9+hours)	184.00	184.0
	Trolley Driver:		
	First 8 hours (per hour)	60.00	60.0
	Hourly rate after 8 hr. period (9+ hours)	93.00	93.0
	Charala Wan Camira (ann bann 2 bann minimum)		
	Shuttle Van Service (per hour 3 hour minimum) Private Party Charter	88.00	93.0
	Tilvate Larry Charter	66.00	75.0
	Metropolitan Transportation Authority Bus Pass (monthly)	7.00	7.0
	Taxi Coupon Book (per month / per book)	6.00	6.0
	Bike Share Fees		
	Casual Users		
	Pay as you go (per hour)	6.00	6.0
	(Minutes are purchased in advance and balance of available time		
	is reduced when used, with no expiration)		
	Monthly Pass		
	Monthly 30 minutes of daily riding time	20.00	20.
	Monthly 60 minutes of daily riding time	25.00	25.
	Transit Combo (60 minutes of daily riding time)	15.00	15.
	(Daily riding time is the number of minutes included per day; no		
	rollover credit; additional usage is charged at regular basis)		

Facilities Use Fees

	2017/18	
REFERENCE TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>R</u> A	ATE
	DECIDENTE.	NON
ı In	RESIDENT	RESIDENT
Annual Pass	110.00	110.0
Annual - 30 minutes daily riding time	119.00	119.0
Annual - 60 minutes daily riding time	149.00	149.0
Beverly Hills Resident/ Founding Member	99.00	99.0
(Founding members: Membership purchased prior to launch)		
(Daily riding time is the number of minutes included per day; no		
rollover credit; additional usage is charged at regular basis)		
Student Term Rate		
Students Only - 60 minutes of daily riding time (requires verification):	47.00	47.0
(Pass for Spring/Summer Term or Fall Winter Term		
6 month passes)		
Fee Waivers		
City Sponsored/Co-Sponsored event fee waivers		
(Transportation Official may determine applicable waived fees		
per event)		
Miscellaneous Activity Charge/Credits		
Overage fee after ride time exceeded (per minute)	0.10	0.1
Return bike out of system area	20.00	20.0
Return bike out-of-hub location in system area	2.00	2.0
Return bike from out-of location to hub (credit)	(1.00)	(1.0
Reserve bike prior to use	Standard rate	Standard rate
Note: Bike return to a regular bike rack within 100 feet of a hub shall		
be considered "in hub" if no bike racks are available at hub		
Public Works, 345 North Foothill Road		
Public Works Foothill Building - Room 217*		
*Meeting Room - per hour (2 hour minimum)	41.00	52.0
Security Deposit, refundable	81.00	102.0
Cable Television, 331 North Foothill Road - Studio 331 Rental		
Half-Day Rental (Up to 5 Hours)		
Staging, Rigging & Rehearsal Only	576.00	576.0
Daily Studio Rental (Up to 9 Hours)	2,0.00	2,0.0
Studio 331 Stage & Studio Space (No Control Room Access)	1,048.00	1,048.0
Daily Rental (Up to 9 Hours, Includes Studio, Production & Audio Control Rooms)	2,0 20.00	1,0 10.0
	3,877.00	3,877.0
Single Camera	4,401.00	4,401.0
Single Camera Two Camera	4,401,00	
Two Camera		
	4,924.00	4,924.0

Facilities Use Fees

		2017	/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	RAT	<u>E</u>
			NON_
		RESIDENT	RESIDENT
Cable Television, 331 North Footh	ill Road - Studio 331 Rental including Production Staffing		
Daily F	tental with Production Staffing (Up to 8 Hours)		
Con	nmercial		
Si	ngle Camera	4,883.00	4,883.00
Т	wo Camera	5,658.00	5,658.00
Т	hree Camera	6,434.00	6,434.00
Non	-Profit		
Si	ngle Camera	2,441.00	2,441.00
T	wo Camera	2,829.00	2,829.00
Т	hree Camera	3,217.00	3,217.00



		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
Community Develo	pment - Building & Safety, City Hall, First Floor	
5-7-4(o)	Vandalism Remediation Fee	27.50
5-1.205	Construction, after hours:	
	1-5 days	136.10
	6 or more days (per day)*	18.00
	*Removed 30-day permit cap; Fees now accumulate on a rolling basis	
	General Plan Maintenance / Long Range Planning Fee	
	Per dollar of project valuation for all development	0.00151
3-1.802 (a)	Fine Art Ornamentation:	
	Provide fine art valued at or exceeds:	
	1% of the total construction cost of buildings	
	between \$500,000 - \$1,000,000	
	1.5% of the total construction cost of buildings	
	exceeding \$1,000,000	
3-1.802 (b)	In lieu of payment:	
	Payment of 90% of the value of art determined by construction costs	
	Maximum Amount	No Maximun
9-1.203	Massing Model	839.40
9-1.305.2	Duplicate Inspection Card	176.60
10-3.2724	Certificate of Occupancy (per certificate)	652.90
	*Plus the actual time spent at the fully allocated hourly rates if over 4 hours of time spent	
	Per Application	519.20
	Extension (per application)	257.00
9-1.308.2	Bond Processing/Refund	
	Cash Bond (per bond)	444.20
	Other Bond (per bond)	626.20
9-1.106	Modification/Alternate Materials/Design and/or Method:	
	Per Application	631.60
	*Plus \$1,445.00 if Fire review is needed	1,445.00
6-1.308	Sewer Connection Processing Fee	214.10
	*Plus 3% of connection fee	
9-4.405	Water Efficient Landscape Plan Check Fee	
	First 2 hours (2 hr. minimum)	228.60
	Each Additional Hour	121.90

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	Covenant Processing Recordation	4== 00
	Per covenant	455.00
	*Plus City Attorney costs plus the actual time spent at the	
	fully allocated hourly rates if over 4 hours of time spent	
4-4.502	Garage / Estate Sale Permit	42.90
9-1.104 - 304.3	Extension for Plan Review / Inspection Expiration Dates	52.20
	Request for Change of Address	588.70
10-3.2550	Hillside Area Requirement Review Fees	186.50
9-1.104-304.2	Table No. 3A - Building Permit Fees	
	a) Total Valuation:	
	\$0 to \$500	59.50
	Each additional \$100 (over the 1st \$500)	
	up to and including \$1,000	9.60
	Each additional \$1,000 (over the 1st \$1,000)	
	up to and including \$20,000	39.20
	Each additional \$1,000 (over the 1st \$20,000)	
	up to and including \$50,000	22.90
	Each additional \$1,000 (over the 1st \$50,000)	
	up to and including \$100,000	16.80
	Each additional \$1,000 (over the 1st \$100,000)	
	up to and including \$500,000	15.40
	Each additional \$1,000 over \$500,000	13.10
	b) Reinspection fee due to incomplete work	156.90
	c) Plan Check Fee - 80% of total permit - minimum fee	37.50
9-1.104-304.2	Demolition Permit:	
	Project Valuation Range	
	0< \$1 million	1.90%
	\$1 million < \$5 million	1.009
	\$5 million < \$10 million	0.25%
	\$10 million +	0.30%
9-1.104-304.2	Grading Permit:	
	Project Valuation Range	
	0< \$1 million	2.50%
	\$1 million < \$5 million	2.009
	\$5 million < \$10 million	2.009
	\$10 million +	4.009

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
9-1.104-304.2	Shoring Permit:	
	Project Valuation Range	
	0< \$1 million	4.509
	\$1 million < \$5 million	4.009
	\$5 million < \$10 million	2.109
	\$10 million +	4.509
9-1.104-301.1	Plumbing Fees:	
	Permit issuance, each	52.20
	*PLUS 8.33% of Building Permit Fee	
	Reinspection due to incomplete work	156.90
	Plan check Fee - 100% of total permit - Minimum fee	37.50
9-1.104-301.1	Electrical Fees:	
	Permit issuance, each	52.20
	*PLUS 8.33% of Building Permit Fee	02.20
	Reinspection due to incomplete work	156.90
	Plan check Fee - 100% of total permit - Minimum fee	37.50
9-1.104-301.1	Mechanical Fees:	
	Permit issuance, each	52.20
	*PLUS 8.33% of Building Permit Fee	02.20
	Reinspection due to incomplete work	156.90
	Plan check Fee - 100% of total permit - Minimum fee	37.50
9-1.104-301.1	Sandblasting Fees:	*
	*100% of Building Permit Fee (Table 3A) with a minimum of \$241.50	
	Technology Fee:	*
	* 5.5% surcharge on all development permits and plan checks and all planning applications.	
	Table No. 3B - Solar Energy Fees:	
	a) Issuance of permit	56.00
	PLUS	
	b) Collectors (including related piping and regulating devices), each 1,000 square feet	
	or fraction thereof)	18.50
	c) Storage tanks (including regulated piping and regulating devices):	
	Each storage tank	18.50
	Each 1,000 gallons or fraction thereof in excess of 1,000	11.60
	d) For rock storage:	
	Each storage bin	18.50
	Each 1,000 cubic feet or fraction thereof in excess of 1,000 cubic feet of storage	18.50
	e) For each appliance or piece of equipment regulated by this code for which no fee is listed	15.30
	Plan Check Fee - 65% of total permit - Minimum fee	36.40
	Tree Removal Fee	
	Review of request (per application)	477.00
	Private tree removal in public row	Actual Cost

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
9-1.104-	Other Plan Review and Inspections Fees:	
304.3 thru 306.3	Special inspection outside of regular work hours:	
	Per hour (two hour minimum charge)	87.50
	Plan review/Planning research for which no formal application has been made (per hour)	189.60
	Additional plan review required by changes, additions, or revisions to plans (per hour)	189.60
	Investigation fee: work without a permit (equal to permit fee)	
	Energy Plan Review (*10% of Building Permit Fee)	*
	Energy Permit (*20% of Building Permit Fee)	*
	AB717 fee - Training and Education Fee	*
	(*1.2% of building, mechanical, electrical, and plumbing permit)	
	SB1608 - Accessibility Expert Fee (*4% of plan check, 3%	*
	of permit fees for all new and greater than 50% remodel	
	of new multi-family and commercial properties.)	
	Permit Issuance Fee	52.20
	(Applicable on all development permits, and plan review)	32.20
	Construction Related parking Permit Fee (per month)	
	Project Valuation Range:	
	Less Than \$100,000	130.90
	\$101,000 - \$500,000	261.80
	More than \$500,000	392.70
	More than \$500,000	392.70
	Construction Parking Plan Review	171.60
9-1.303.2	Document Maintenance Fee	*
	(B&S and Planning)	
	*10% of permit / app fee	
	Building Plans:	
	Minimum	26.20
	Maximum	1,007.00
	Concept Review:	
	R-1 Design Review	711.70
	Other	305.10
	50% of these fees will be credited toward any future fees for a substantially similar	
	project submitted within 6 months	
	Request for Change of Contractor	52.20
	Permit Amendment (per permit)	26.80
9 2 10 / 10 2 2502	Restaurant New Encroachment Permit	240.0
8-3.10 / 10-3.3502	Restaurant New Encroachment Permit	240.90

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
Community Develor	oment - Code Enforcement, City Hall, First Floor	
1-3.311	Administrative Citation Fines (for misdemeanor)	
	First Administrative Citation	106.90
	Second Administrative Citation	214.10
	Third and subsequent Administrative Citations	535.10
1-3.311	Administrative Citation Fines (for infraction)*	
	First Administrative Citation	100.00
	Second Administrative Citation	200.00
	Third and subsequent Administrative Citations	500.00
	*Set by State Law	
10-4.201	Signs:	
	Permits	
	No sign permit shall become valid until the applicant has paid to the City Building	
	Official a permit fee as follows:	
	All signs except those indicated below:	
	Per square foot	5.40
	Minimum	54.50
	Real Estate Signs:	
	Not over 150 square inches	18.50
	Not over 500 square inches	28.30
	Not over 12 square feet	37.40
	Construction signs:	
	Not over 10 square feet	56.00
	Not over 20 square feet	94.10
	Over 20 square feet	189.40
	Condition Monitoring Annual Inspection	
	Per inspection per year	460.30
4-5.301	Rent Control Enforcement / Admin.	
4-3.301	Per unit per year	54.00
	Rent Stabilization:	
4-5.403	Hardship Adjustment, petitions for hearings:	
	Filing fee for each unit	854.00
	Petition for Capital Expenditure	854.00
4-5.501	Eviction, notices of:	
	Filing fee for buildings of ten units or less	854.00
	Additional fee for each additional unit in excess of ten	107.00
	Compliance Inspection Fee (per agreement)	350.00
	7 1 U 7	
	Annual Home Occupation Permit Fee (per applicant)	175.10

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
Community Develop	ment - Planning, City Hall, First Floor	
10-2.1006	(Vesting) Tentative Parcel Map	14,232.10
10-2.1006	(Vesting) Tentative Tract map Review	14,232.10
10-2.803	Boundary Line Adjustments	1,955.10
CA. Gov. Code	Certificate of Compliance Review (per application)	1,955.10
7-03-1000		
10-2.307	Street Name Change	4,807.70
10-3.3702	Variance Application	11,223.80
10-3.409	Second Unit Use permit	
	Commission Level	6,168.20
	Staff-Level	2,396.20
	Minor Accommodation permit	
	Commission Level	6,372.10
	Staff-Level	2,396.20
	Resolution of Convenience and Necessity	1,527.20
10-3.3651	Overnight Stay Permit	
	Commission Level	11,625.40
	Staff-Level	2,896.50
10-3.3800	Conditional Use Permit*	
	*Fee waived for applicants authorized in Resolution No. 95-R-9289	16,292.60
	Zone Change	16,990.30
	*Plus a deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated rates for the project or contract planner/engineer and legal costs.	
	of contract planner/engineer and regal costs.	
CA Gov. Code	General Plan Amendment	12,309.90
55354.5	*Plus a deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated rates for the project	
	or contract planner/engineer and legal costs.	
	Mills Act Pilot Program Application Fee	1,500.00
	Specific Plan	13,014.00
	*Plus a deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated rates for the project	
	or contract planner/engineer and legal costs.	
	Specific Plan Amendment	8,149.70
	*Plus a deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated rates for the project	
	or contract planner/engineer and legal costs.	

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
0-6.01	Master Plan of Street Amendment (per application)	7,267.50
	*Plus a deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated rates for the project	
	or contract planner/engineer and legal costs.	
	R-1 Single Family Review (Central, Hillside, Trousdale)	8,465.60
10-3.2901	Tree Removal Review	6,194.50
0-3.2410 / 2517	Game Court Fence Review	4,443.20
10-3.2746	Game Court Location Review	8,626.60
10-3.405	Contiguous Lot Estate / Accessory Structure Review	6,439.40
	Landscape Plan Review	1,197.80
	Landscape Site Review	1,562.50
	D. 4 MIti Fila Daniana	
	R-4 Multi-Family Review	2 210 50
	With another application	2,218.50
	Without another application:	
	Commission level review	6,194.50
	Staff level review	3,883.90
10-3.2570	Development Plan Review	
	Commission level	12,388.90
	Staff level	2,896.50
	Extended Hours Permit	11,625.40
10-3.1841	Planned Development Review	11,625.40
10-3.1522	Density Bonus Permit	6,194.50
.0-3.3502	Open Air Dining Plan Review (per application)	
	In public right-of-way (per application)	3,712.80
	Minor (per application)	225.90
10-3.3501	Sidewalk Lease Fee (per square foot per month)*	1.40
	Minor (no barrier installed)*	0.90
	(NOTE: When substantial improvements such as barriers	
	and rails are installed a lease fee agreement is required.)	
	Character Contributing Review	7,517.70
	Environmental Review - Reassessment	990.70
	or 10% of the total consultant contract(s) cost, whichever	
	is greater. Plus, 15% for contract administration and	
	consultant management, if applicable.	

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
92-R-8609	Environmental Assessment - Categorical Exemption	278.40
	Environmental Assessment - Categorical Exemption	705.10
	(Class 31 and 32)	
	or 10% of the total consultant contract(s) costs, whichever	
	is greater. Plus 15% for contract administration and consultant	
	management, if applicable.	
92-R-8609	Environmental Assessment - Negative Declarations	5,080.30
	or 10% of the total consultant contract(s) costs, whichever	
	is greater. Plus 15% for environmental contract (for	
	administration management)	
92-R-8609	Environmental Assessment - Environmental Impact Reports	10,160.60
	or 10% of the total consultant contract(s) costs including	
	legal fees, whichever is greater. Plus 15% of environmental	
	contract (for administrative management)	
0-3.3016	Architectural Review	4,764.20
	Commission level (fees cover two meeting only)*	
	*For projects processed in one meeting a 50% refund will	
	be provided. For projects requiring more than two meetings,	
	a 50% increase will be charged per meeting.	
	Staff level	296.30
	Revision:	
	Commission level	691.30
	Staff level	250.10
10-3.4411	Design Review	4,968.20
	Commission level (fees cover two meetings only)*	
	*For projects processed in one meeting a 50% refund will	
	be provided. For projects requiring more than two meetings,	
	a 50% increase will be charged per meeting.	
	Staff level review	1,915.00
	Revision:	
	Commission level	691.20
	Staff level	250.20
10-3.2730	Shared Parking Review	11,625.00
0-3.2734	Parking Covenant Amendment Review	2,310.00
	*Plus staff hourly rate after 10 hours of review after filing	
10-3.3307	In-Lieu Parking Application	11,625.40
	In-Lieu Parking Fee (per space)	
10-3.3310(a)	Rodeo Drive Location	47,853.53
	Beverly Drive Location	38,282.70
	Other Locations	28,793.72

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
10-3.3310(b)	In-Lieu Parking Restaurant Expansion Fee	11,675.00
9-5.101	In-Lieu Parking Seismic Upgrade Incentive (per space)*	
	Tier II	10,973.00
	Tier III	20,685.30
	NOTE: Increase is based on the Engineering News Record	
	Construction Cost Index for Los Angeles Area.	
	Public Notices	
	Newspaper	750.30
	Mail Public Notices as Required (per mailed notice)	1.30
	Wireless Communication/Satellite Dish Antenna Review	
	Commission Level	6,194.50
	Staff Level	2,646.20
	Extension of Time	
	With Public Hearing	1,652.30
	Without Public Hearing	987.40
	Concept Review	
	Planning Only	2,810.80
	Inter-departmental	6,787.00
	50% of Concept Review fees will be credited towards any	
	future fees for a substantially similar project submitted within 6 months	
	Outdoor Vending Permit	6,194.50
	Temporary Use Permit	5,852.20
	Public Notice Sign Processing (per project)	151.40
	*Plus the cost of the signs	131.10
	Common Interest Development	14,232.10
	Development Agreement Review	5,035.00
	*Plus the cost of legal fees and consulting services	2,022.00
	Consultant Services Fee (time and material costs)	*
	*Cost of services plus 15% for contract administration and consultant management	
	Deposit Levels	
	Legal Services	
	Projects requiring EIRs, legislative changes, code changes,	50,000.00
	and/or Development Agreements	
	Historical Resource Services	
	Projects involving historical resources	2,500.00
	Environmental Consulting services	
	Projects with air, noise, or other environmental issues	2,500.00

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
	Fiscal Analysis	
	Projects with important fiscal considerations	5,000.00
	1 Tojects with important insear considerations	3,000.00
	Affordable Housing	
	Projects with opportunities for providing affordable housing	5,000.00
	Urban Design Review	
	Projects with potential impacts to aesthetics 25,000 sf or greater	2,500.00
	Annexation Request (per application)	8,149.70
	*Plus a deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated hourly rates	
	for the project or contract planner/engineer plus any legal/outside costs	
	Covenant Processing / Recording Fee	450.10
	*Plus City Attorney's fees, plus the actual time spent at the fully allocated hourly rates	
	if over 4 hours of time.	
	Formal Planning Interpretation	1,014.00
	Plan Check Review (planning)	706.20
	Multiple Plan Check Review Fee (planning)	142.30
	*Plus hourly rates if more than 1 hour is spent on the re-submittal	
	Building Permit Revision Fee (planning)	142.30
	*Plus hourly rates if more than 1 hour is spent on the re-submittal	
	Sign Permit (planning)	71.00
	Multiple Application Fee	2,540.20
	*For two or more applications, the most expensive application will be charged at	
	full price, with each subsequent application being charged the Multiple Application Fee	
	Zoning Conformance Letter	284.50
	Conformity review	296.30
	Planning Inspection Fee	
	Minimum - 2 inspections	430.20
	Each Additional Inspection	215.10
	Final Map Review Fee (planning only)	430.20
	Water Well Application Fee	8,626.60
	*Plus applicable deposits or fees related to its	

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
12-R-12857	View Restoration Permit Application Fee	
	Cost for Owner to address on Foliage Owner	10,200.00
	Additional cost for each additional foliage owner named in	
	the application by View Owner	3,800.00
	City View Advisory Opinion	1,400.00
	Appeal of a Planning Commission View Restoration Permit	
	decision to City Council	12,200.00
	Medical use Inventory Review	2,310.00
	*Plus hourly rate after 10 hours of review from filing	2,010100
	Refund Policy (planning)	
	85% refund - projects not determined complete for filing	
	70% refund - projects determined complete for filing, but no public notice or staff report published	
	25% refund - projects that have been noticed or staff reports prepared	
	No refund - projects that have had a public hearing with any Commission	
	Historic Preservation Application Fee	
	Certificate of Ineligibility	
	Tier 1	1,000.00
	Tier 2	5,000.00
	Historic Property Confirmation Letter	383.00
	Landmark Designations (or amendments or rescissions)	1,986.00
	Historic District Designation (or amendments or rescissions)	1,750.00
	*Plus deposit	1,730.00
	Certificate of Appropriateness - Administrative (or amendments)	556.00
	Certificate of Appropriateness - Cultural Heritage Commission (or amendments)	1,261.00
	Certificate of Economic Hardship (or amendments)	19,735.00
	Appeal to Cultural Heritage Commission	3,714.20
	Appeal to City Council	5,062.90
	Historic Incentive Permit - Planning Commission (or amendments)	14,989.00
	*Full fee due upon application. A 50% rebate is given upon landmark	7,494.50
	designation of the property or decision on the HIP, whichever is the final action.	7,494.30
C ' ' D I		
Community Develop	ment- City Hall, First Floor	
]	PLAN CHECKING	
	Project Development Engineering Plan Review	
	Single family residence	
	*4 hours minimum	1,673.00
	Multi-family residence	
	*8 hours minimum	2,354.00
	Commercial Development	,
	*12 hours minimum	3,239.00
		- ,== , .00
	Public improvement plan check	*
	*2% of construction cost (\$1,000 minimum deposit)	

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	Utility and Minor plan check revision	Actual Cost
	*Charge the fully allocated hourly rates for all personnel	11014441 0001
	involved plus any outside costs	
	Subsequent submittal of plans after standard number of plan	
	checks has already been completed (per hour)	Actual Cost
	*Fully allocated hourly rates for all staff involved plus any outside costs.	
	INSPECTION	
	Public works inspection / reinspect (per hour)	Actual Cost
	*Fully allocated hourly rates for all staff involved plus any outside costs.	
	Driveway Approach Permit (per permit)	510.00
	*Plus \$371 per each additional approach after the first,	
	plus \$247 for each new and widened location	
	Sidewalk Replacement Street Use Permit (per permit)	419.00
	Sidewalk Replacement Inspection	383.00
	Tree Replacement (per application)	168.00
	*Plus actual cost of replacement tree(s), plus performance bond	
8-2.3	Curb and Gutter permit (First 100 linear ft.)	230.00
	*Plus \$2.30 per linear foot	
8-2.3	Curb Drain use Permit (per permit)	834.00
	Boring Permit (per application - includes up to 2 holes)	2,203.00
	Paving Replacement Inspection (per square foot)	3.00
8-2.3	Sewer Lateral Installation permit (per permit)	1,943.00
8-2.3	Construction Barricade / Fence Structure Use Permit	1,014.00
3-2.3	Utility Permit	
	Excavation (per permit - plus actual Engineering costs for inspection and	
	plan check, plus any outside costs).)	169.00
	Non-Excavation (per permit)	39.00
	HAULING / STREET USE Housing Mous Pormit	
	Housing Move Permit *\$1,000 deposit with charges at the fully allocated housely rates	Actual Cost
	*\$1,000 deposit with charges at the fully allocated hourly rates for all personnel involved plus any outside costs	Actual Cost

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	Lane Closure	4.470.00
	rt Term - 12 hours or less (per permit)	1,459.00
Lon	g Term - more than 12 hours (per permit)	1,720.00
Heavy		
	ular (per permit)	Set by Statute
	rsize (per permit) - plus actual cost for Police escort	Set by Statute
Am	endment (per permit)	Set by Statute
Amen	dment to Street Use Permit (per permit)	Set by Statute
Dump	ster Permit (per permit)	353.00
*Th	is includes a street use rental fee of \$106.30	
Loadit	ng / Unloading Street Use permit (per permit)	333.00
	is \$7.00 per No Parking Sign -	
Movin	g Truck Street Use	
	Parking Sign (per sign, 2 sign minimum)	7.00
Survey	Street Use Permit (per permit)	353.00
MISCELLA	NEOUS ENGINEERING FEES	
Permi	fees in this category are established as 50% plan review and 50% inspection ser	vices.
Street	Closures: (Requires City Council Approval)	
Full	street closure (per hour)	7,032.00
Part	ial street closure (per hour)	1,027.00
	se note: See "street closures" under Special Events & Filming	
	any street closures related to Special Events	
Public Works, 345 Foothill Road		
SUBDIVISION	ON MAP ACT ACTIVITIES	
10-2.402 Final p	parcel map (per map) (first through third submittal)	6,390.00
-	d \$505 for each subsequent submittal	
Final t	ract map (per map) (first through third submittal)	
	is \$324 per lot over 4 lots	6,390.00
	d \$505 for each subsequent submittal	,
10-2.803 Lot lin	e adjustment (per application)	3,090.00
	d \$250 for each subsequent submittal	
Easem	ent processing	Actual Cost
	posit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated	
	rly rates for all personnel involved plus any outside costs	

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
	Monument Inspection	Pass Through
	Covenant and Agreement	Actual Cost
	*Deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated	
	hourly rates for all personnel involved plus any outside costs	
-7.19	Street right-of-way vacation processing	Actual Cost
	*Deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated	
	hourly rates for all personnel involved plus any outside costs	
	ENCROACHMENT	
3-3.1	Surface Encroachment Permit (per permit)	726.00
	Subsurface Encroachment Permit (per permit)	7,759.00
	Subsurface lateral support encroachment permit	
	Per linear foot	73.00
	Penalty fee for each tie-back rod left in place	1,051.00
	Penalty fee for each supporting structure left in place	3,097.00
	Guarantee deposit for removal of tie-back rods & supporting structure	10,247.00
	Permanent encroachment permit (per permit)	7,759.00
	Oil, Gas, & Minerals	
10-5.311	Drilling permit	
	Variable directional or relocation *\$8,883 deposit with	
	charges at the fully allocated rates for personnel	
	involved plus any outside costs	
	Extension of time *\$2,491 deposit with charges at the	2,491 Deposi
	fully allocated hourly rates for personnel involved plus	
	any outside costs	
0-5.315	Development of oil, gas, & minerals	8,883 Deposi
0-5.319	*\$8,883 deposit with charges at the fully allocated hourly	
	rates for all personnel involved plus any outside costs	
0-5.309	Approval of exploratory boundary	Deposit
	Deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated hourly rates	
	for all personnel involved plus any outside costs	
0-5.101	Mining and extraction application	Deposit
	Deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated hourly rates	
	for all personnel involved plus any outside costs	
Fire Department, 44	5 North Rexford Drive	

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	Commercial Tenant Improvement Fire Life Safety Final Inspection	
	First 2,000 Sq. Ft.	32.00
	Each Additional 2,000 Sq. Ft.	64.00
	Miscellaneous Plan Check (each hour or fraction there of)	138.00
	Plan Checks - not otherwise classified (first hour)	138.00
	Plan Checks - not otherwise classified (each additional hour)	138.00
	Plan Revisions and Deferred Submittals	
	First Hour	148.0
	Each Additional Hour	148.0
	Excess Plan Check (more than 2 resubmittals)	148.00
	Minimum Plan Check Fee (all categories)	
	Combined Plan Check and Inspection	
	Fire Sprinklers - Commercial and Residential Buildings	
	1-20 sprinkler heads	455.0
	More than 20 sprinkler heads	393.0
	Each additional head greater than 20	19.0
	Residence 10,000 square feet or less	460.0
	Residence over 10,000 square feet	973.0
	Standpipe system	329.0
	Private Hydrant Systems	458.0
	Fire Pump Replacement	329.0
	Fire Alarm Plan Check and Inspection	
	New Building - first 24 devices	329.0
	New Building - each device over 24	15.0
	Tenant Improvement - first 24 devices	329.0
	Tenant Improvement - each device over 24	15.0
	Miscellaneous Plan Check and Inspection	
	Gas Systems (medical gas)	
	Special Fire Extinguisher Systems	426.0
	Clean Agent	426.0
	Grease Hoods	281.0
	Storage Tank - Underground	
	Removal	Actual Cost
	Modify	Actual Cost
	Modify - Complex	Actual Cost
	Clean-up (per hour, minimum 4 hours)	Actual Cost
	Reinspect (after 2)	127.0
	As built plan re-submittal (2 hour min.)	274.0

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
2 2 2 2 2 2 2	T 1/0 P 1	
9-2.2-3103.2	Tent / Canopy Permit	25.04
	0 - 400 sq. ft.	35.00
	401 - 2,000 sq. ft.	75.00
	2,001 - 5,000 sq. ft.	109.00
	Over 5,000 sq. ft.	165.00
	Annual Permits	
	Annual Candle	66.00
	Annual not otherwise listed by CA Fire Code	Actual Cost
	Fire Code Permit and/or Public Assembly Permit (FBP 10)	66.00
	Vehicle Display	32.00
	Decorations / Drapery	32.00
	BBQ	32.00
	Special Effects	32.00
	Special Event Candle or Centerpiece with Candles	32.00
	LPG - Gas use event, special event (per appliance)	6.00
	Other Fire Code Clearance Requests for Events	32.00
	Hot Work, open flame	106.00
	State Mandated Inspections	
	Non-Institutional High-rise (Per Building Inspection)	1,438.00
	*Plus actual hourly cost for all personnel involved if over 4 hours	
	State Mandated Inspection - Other	512.00
	(Fire hazard inspections and fire flow witnessing required by the State Fire Marshal	
	that are conducted by Beverly Hills Fire Department personnel)	
	*Plus actual hourly cost for all personnel involved over 2 hours	
	Ambulatory Convalescent Care	95.00
	Daycare over 50 occupants	288.00
	Daycare under 50 occupants	120.00
	Residential Care 1-6 Beds (R3.1)	63.00
	Residential Care 7-20 Beds (R4)	127.00
	Residential Care 21-40 Beds (R4)	192.00
	Residential Care 41-60 Beds (R4)	288.00
	Annual Engine Company Occupancy	
	Educational Occupancy (private and preschool) less than 5,000 sq. ft.	89.0
	Educational Occupancy (private and preschool) 5,000 sq. ft. and greater	163.00
	Public Assembly - less than 5,000 sq. ft.	125.00
	Public Assembly - 5,000 sq. ft. and greater	163.00

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	**Multi-Family Residential Inspections	
	3-10 units	53.00
	11-40 units	89.00
	41-70 units	125.00
	71 units and over	163.00
	Non-compliance after 2nd inspection	55.00
	Non-compliance after 3rd inspection (final notice issued)	144.00
	Non-compliance after 4th inspection and each subsequent inspection	250.00
	**Multi-Family Residential Inspection fees effective January 1, 2018	
	**Non-High Rise Commercial Inspections	
	0 to 2,000 sq. ft.	53.00
	2,001 to 5,000 sq. ft.	89.00
	5,001 to 10,000 sq. ft.	125.00
	10,000 or more sq. ft.	163.00
	Non-compliance after 2nd inspection	55.00
	Non-compliance after 3rd inspection (final notice issued)	144.00
	Non-compliance after 4th inspection and each subsequent inspection	250.00
	**Non-High Rise Commercial Inspection fees effective January 1, 2018	
	**Non-High Rise Commercial Inspections - Common Area Inspections	
	Basement - 1st story	64.00
	Additional Floors: 0 to 2,000 sq. ft. / per floor	23.00
	Additional Floors: 2,001 to 5,000 sq. ft. / per floor	50.00
	Additional Floors: 5,001 to 10,000 sq. ft. / per floor	72.00
	Additional Floors: 10,001 or more sq. ft. / per floor	110.00
	Non-compliance after 2nd inspection	55.00
	Non-compliance after 3rd inspection (final notice issued)	144.00
	Non-compliance after 4th inspection and each subsequent inspection	250.00
	**Non-High Rise Commercial Inspection fees effective January 1, 2018	250.00
	**Vegetation Management Program	
	Initial Inspection No Violation Found	No Charge
	Non-Compliance on 1st Inspection	597.00
	Non-Compliance after 2nd Inspection	651.00
	Non-Compliance after 3rd Inspection	892.00
	Lot clearing by City staff	Actual Cost
	**Vegetation Management Program fees effective January 1, 2018	7101441 0001

	2017/18
REFERENCE TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
Inspection Services Off-Hour Inspection (4 hour min.)	Actual Cost
	Actual Cost
Special Event Inspections (4 hour min.) Special Inspection or Review outside regular work hours (4 hour min.)	Actual Cost
California Fire Code Permits	
	Actual Cost
Work without a permit Investigation Fee (double actual hourly rate)	Actual Cost
Penalty Fee (double actual hourly rate)	
Written Response	Actual Cost
Administrative Costs - each hour or fraction	Actual Cost
Fire Marshal	Actual Cost
	Actual Cost
Deputy Fire Marshal	
Inspector	Actual Cost
Plan Checker	Actual Cost
Police Department, 464 North Rexford Drive	
Correctable Citation Sign-off (per Inspection)	20.00
Community Development, 1st Floor City Hall	
Traffic / Parking Consulting Services	
Projects requiring special or particularly involved circulation or	
parking analysis (\$5,020 or Consultant fees, plus 15%)	5,085.00
Transportation Division Application Review Fee	732.00
Transportation Division Concept Review Fee	549.00
Transportation Division Plan Check	366.00
Public Works, 345 Foothill Road	
Traffic / Parking / Street Lights	
Request for traffic markings (per request)	116.00
*Plus the actual cost of traffic marking	
Parking meter head remove / install permit (per permit)	221.00
*Plus \$175 per head plus lost parking meter revenue	
Traffic / parking sign & post removal permit (per permit)	396.00
*Plus \$175 per sign	
Street light relocation permit	
Commercial (per application)	714.00
Residential (per application)	538.00
Court and California Editors Charact Links Child Local Later	S Cal. Edison Fee
Southern California Edison Street Light Shield Installation	

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
	Special Events*	
	Special event encroachment permit (per permit)	147.00
	Special event valet parking/street use permit (per permit)	84.00
	*Plus \$7.00 per No Parking signs plus lost parking revenue, if applicable.	
	This fee includes a street use rental of \$53.	
	Deposit determined by staff with charges at the fully allocated	
	hourly rates for all personnel involved plus any outside costs.	
9-4.5	Stormwater pollution prevention plan (per plan)	746.00
9-4.506	Standard urban stormwater mitigation plan (per plan)	1,240.00
	Pool discharge inspection (per event)	106.00
	Business NPDES inspection	
	Per business per year	186.00
	Fat, oil, and grease Inspections of restaurants (per restaurant)	100.00
	*(These inspections are performed by the County which charges a	
	pass-through fee. Facilities will be assessed a reinspection fee for	
	failing compliance. The amount will be based on a reinspection rate.)	
	Industrial Waste Discharge Program	
	Permit Application	
	Class 1	No Fees
	Class 2	No Fees
	Class 3	No Fees
	Class 4	No Fees
	Class 5	No Fees
	Class 6	No Fees
	Sewer Disposal	
	Class 1	516.00
	Class 2	516.00
	Class 3	516.00
	Class 4	516.00
	Class 5	516.00
	Class 6	516.00
	Revised	
	Class 1	345.00
	Class 2	345.00
	Class 3	345.00
	Class 4	345.00
	Class 5	345.00
	Class 6	345.00

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
On-Site Disposal - New		
Class 1		631.00
Class 2		631.00
Class 3		631.00
Class 4		631.00
Class 5		631.00
Class 6		631.00
On-Site Disposal - Revised	l	
Class 1		516.00
Class 2		516.00
Class 3		516.00
Class 4		516.00
Class 5		516.00
Class 6		516.00
Off-site disposal - New		
Class 1		692.00
Class 2		692.00
Class 3		692.00
Class 4		692.00
Class 5		692.00
Class 6		692.00
Off-site disposal - Revised		
Class 1		460.00
Class 2		460.00
Class 3		460.00
Class 4		460.00
Class 5		460.00
Class 6		460.00
Plan Review		
New - Sewer		
Class 1		865.00
Class 2		1,097.00
Class 3		1,327.00
Class 4		1,559.00
Class 5		1,793.00
Class 6		2,024.00
New - Onsite		,
Class 1		980.00
Class 2		1,212.00
Class 3		1,443.00
Class 4		1,677.00
Class 5		2,140.00
Class 6		2,486.00

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
	N Off.:h.	
	New - Offsite	022.00
	Class 1 Class 2	922.00
	Class 2 Class 3	1,155.00
	Class 4	1,388.00
	Class 5	1,617.00
	Class 6	1,849.00 2,082.00
	Class 0	2,082.00
	Revision - Sewer	
	Class 1	631.00
	Class 2	865.00
	Class 3	1,097.00
	Class 4	1,327.00
	Class 5	1,559.00
	Class 6	1,793.00
	Revision - Onsite	
	Class 1	750.00
	Class 2	980.00
	Class 3	1,212.00
	Class 4	1,443.00
	Class 5	1,677.00
	Class 6	2,140.00
	D · · · · Off · ·	
	Revision - Offsite Class 1	602.00
	Class 2	692.00
	Class 3	922.00
	Class 4	1,155.00 1,388.00
	Class 5	1,617.00
	Class 6	1,849.00
	Annual Inspection	
	Class A	338.00
	Class B	668.00
	Class C	1,006.00
	Class D	1,337.00
	Class E	1,569.00
	Class M	3,324.00
	Rainwater diversion	283.00
6-1.315	Violation / Compliance Inspection	Actual Cost
6-1.310(g)	Wastewater Sampling	Actual Cost
(1 210(T)		<u> </u>
6-1.310(d)	Inspection, Closure, Industrial Waste	Actual Cost

		2017/18
<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
i-1.316 Remed	ial Investigation:	
	n-up plan review	
D	eposit	417.00
Н	ourly rate	104.00
Insp	ection, after hours (per hour)	228.00
Insp	ection, no specific fee established	295.00
Add	itional Plan Review (per hour)	104.00
Street 1	Maintenance Service	
Park	ing meter head and post installation	190.00
Park	ing meter head removal / installation	153.00
Sign	installation on an existing post or pole	183.00
Sign	and post installation	266.00
Sign	and post removal	115.00
Sign	installation	221.00
Park	ing stall marking painting	15.00
	ing stall marking removal	18.00
	et light relocation (Wilshire Blvd.)	Actual Cost
Stree	et light relocation (Commercial Area)	Actual Cost
Stree	et light relocation (Residential Area)	Actual Cost

Library Services

	2017/18
REFERENCE TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	RATE
ibrary, 444 North Rexford Drive	
Library Card	
Resident	
Non-resident*	266.00
*A person who lives outside of jurisdictions served by libraries participating in the	
State-funded regional library network	
Replacement of lost library card	2.00
Materials Reservation Fee	1.00
A fee to cover the cost of processing a reservation for a card-holder who does not pick up	
the materials in the designated time frame.	
Overdue Media Charge:	0.50
Adult Overdue Book Charge:	0.30
Children's Overdue Book Charge:	0.15
Library Materials Unreturned, processing fee	10.00
* (replacement costs and any accumulated overdue charges are added to this processing fee.)	
Photocopies and Prints (self-serve equipment)	
Black and white copies or prints (per page)	0.20
Color copies or prints (per page)	1.00
Damaged Library Materials	*
*Repair or replacement shall be paid for either on the basis of estimated repair or retail cost.	
Interlibrary Loan Service Fee	5.00
Charge per item requested for materials obtained outside the regional library system.	
	25.0
Passport Processing Service (per application processed) Fee for processing passport applications, not including photography	25.00
*This fee is set at \$25 by Federal law	
Passport photo (per photo)	12.00
1 assport photo (per photo)	12.00
Purchase Price for Supplies	
CD or USB Drive	15.00
Ear Phones	4.00
Library Collection Photograph Reproduction Fees	
Black & White Prints (cost per print)	
8 x 10 inch	23.00
11 x 14 inch	48.0
14 x 16 inch	59.0
16 x 20 inch	88.0
Handling / Postage (each order)	
U.S. Mail (first class / priority mail) for up to 5 photographs or 2 storage media	10.00

Library Services

	2017/18
<u>FFERENCE</u> <u>TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE</u>	RATE
Digital Images	
Digital Images emailed (per image)	18.00
USB Drive	15.00
Re-scanning of original image to a resolution higher than 300 dpi at 8x10	42.00
Commercial use Fees	
Advertising and product design (for up to three years)	276.00
Brochures and Flyers	56.00
Commercial décor, per image, basic fee for one time use	221.00
Commercial décor usage fee for multiple copies per image	443.00
Commercial Media, including images for use in Compact Disks,	167.00
television, video and films, for one time use.	
Basic fee for worldwide, all media, in perpetuity, per image	331.00
Non-Profit / Educational Media	56.00
Educational or industrial in-house presentations	
Trade publications, including electronic magazines and e-books	83.00
Use of Public Scanner (per hour)	1.00

Parking Citations

Parking Citations:

Citation Fines include a State mandated fee, currently \$12.50 per citation.

Late charges are applied 21 days (or more) after the issuance of citation.

*Supplemental Late Charges are an additional late charge applied 90 days (or more) after issuance of a citation equal to

the amount of the fee that is charged the City upon assignment as a delinquent account for Special Collection processing

- For citations prior to January 1, 2011 the Dept. of Motor Vehicles processing fee of \$3.00 and 25% of the outstanding balance at the time of assessment.
- For citations issued January 1, 2011 and thereafter, the fee for a delinquent account for Special Collections processing will be
 - a Dept. of Motor Vehicle fee of \$3.00 and a flat fee of \$26.00 for each violation.

	<u>2017/18 RATES</u>				
REFERENC	<u>CE</u>		Citation	Late	Additional
			<u>Fine</u>	<u>Charge</u>	<u>Charge</u>
		City of Beverly Hills Municipal Code Parking Penalty Schedule			
4-2.705a	MC	Peddler over 30 min or within 500' 4 hours	158.00	158.00	29.00
4-2.705b	MC	Peddler parked in residential 6:00pm - 8:00am	158.00	158.00	29.00
7-1.113	MC	Remove Marking/Obstruct Enforcement	158.00	158.00	29.00
7-1.114	MC	Disabling Parking Equipment	158.00	158.00	29.00
7-1.5(B)	MC	Event Emergency Congestion	285.00	250.00	29.00
7-2.207	MC	Tour Bus Loading Zone Regulations	268.00	250.00	29.00
7-2.208	MC	Tour Bus Staging Zone Regulations	268.00	250.00	29.00
7-2.209	MC	Unlawful Engine Operation	268.00	250.00	29.00
7-2.210	MC	No Tour Buses in Residential Area	268.00	250.00	29.00
7-2.302	MC	Waiting at Parking Facility Entrance	93.00	93.00	29.00
7-2.401	MC	For Sale - Solicitation in Right of Way	58.00	58.00	29.00
7-2.402	MC	For Sale To Persons - Solicitation	58.00	58.00	29.00
7-3.101 A	MC	Red Zone	93.00	93.00	29.00
7-3.101 B	MC	Yellow Zone	53.00	53.00	29.00
7-3.101 C	MC	Yellow Customer Loading Zone	53.00	53.00	29.00
7-3.101 D	MC	White Zone	53.00	53.00	29.00
7-3.101 E	MC	Green Zone	55.00	55.00	29.00
7-3.101 F	MC	Disabled Space	515.00	250.00	29.00
7-3.101 G	MC	Posted White Zone	53.00	53.00	29.00
7-3.102 A	MC	Posted No Parking	68.00	68.00	29.00
7-3.102 B	MC	In excess of posted time limit	55.00	55.00	29.00
7-3.102 C	MC	Street Cleaning	68.00	68.00	29.00
7-3.102 D	MC	No Stopping	95.00	95.00	29.00
7-3.103	MC	Improper parking on Grade	53.00	53.00	29.00
7-3.104	MC	Parking on unpaved surface	63.00	63.00	29.00
7-3.105 A	MC	On private property without consent	63.00	63.00	29.00
7-3.105 B	MC	Vacant lot without consent	63.00	63.00	29.00
7-3.106	MC	No Parking - Public Grounds	63.00	63.00	29.00
7-3.107	MC	Parked / Head in only	58.00	58.00	29.00
7-3.108 A	MC	Park / repark within 500' within 4 hours	53.00	53.00	29.00
7-3.108 B	MC	Vendors park / repark within 500' within 4 hours	53.00	53.00	29.00
7-3.109	MC	Not parked within a single space	53.00	53.00	29.00
7-3.110	MC	Successive overtime violation	73.00	73.00	29.00
7-3.112	MC	Parked in alley	80.00	80.00	29.00
7-3.116	MC	Failure to pay posted rate in Municipal Parking Facility	63.00	63.00	29.00
7-3.117	MC	Unlawful use of Invalid Disabled Placard	650.00	250.00	29.00
7-3.118	MC	No limos in Residential Zones	268.00	250.00	29.00
7-3.119	MC	Limo Staging Zone	268.00	250.00	29.00
7-3.121	MC	Parking Prohibited in Anti-Gridlock Zones	158.00	158.00	29.00
7-3.122	MC	Vehicle Removal / Fire Safety Ord.	93.00	93.00	29.00
7-3.211	MC	Permit Misuse	158.00	158.00	29.00
7-3.212 A	MC	Parking by permit only	64.00	64.00	29.00
7-3.212 B	MC	Unlawful sale of preferential parking permit	158.00	158.00	29.00
7-3.212 C	MC	Unlawful purchase of use of preferential parking permit	158.00	158.00	29.00
7-3.301 A	MC	No parking 2:30am to 5:00am	63.00	63.00	29.00
7-3.308	MC	No parking 2:30am to 5:00am	63.00	63.00	29.00
7-3.408	MC	Failure to activate meter time	58.00	58.00	29.00
7-3.409	MC	Meter violation	58.00	58.00	29.00
7-3.412	MC	Tampering with meter	158.00	158.00	29.00
7-3.413	MC	Use of slugs	158.00	158.00	29.00
7-3.414	MC	Deposit coins-meter for profit.	68.00	68.00	29.00

Parking Citations

Parking Citations

DEFEDENCE		2017/18 RATES			
REFERENC	<u>CE</u>		Citation Fine	Late	Additional Charge
		California Vehicle Code Violations	rine	<u>Charge</u>	Charge
4000a	CVC	No Evidence of registration	50.00	50.00	29.00
4461a	CVC	Misuse of Disabled Placard	650.00	250.00	29.00
4461b	CVC	Misuse of Disabled Placard	650.00	250.00	29.00
4461c	CVC	Misuse of Disabled Placard	650.00	250.00	29.0
4461d	CVC	Misuse of Disabled Placard	650.00	250.00	29.0
5200	CVC	License plate missing	25.00	25.00	29.0
5201	CVC	License plates improperly positioned	25.00	25.00	29.0
5204a	CVC	No license tabs/improperly attached	25.00	25.00	29.0
21461	CVC	Failure to follow posted signs	35.00	35.00	29.0
21113a	CVC	Parked on Public Grounds	63.00	63.00	29.0
21211b	CVC	Bike lane / path	93.00	93.00	29.0
22500a	CVC	Parking within an intersection	63.00	63.00	29.0
22500b	CVC	Parking on a crosswalk	93.00	93.00	29.0
22500c	CVC	Parking / safety, sign or red curb	93.00	93.00	29.0
22500d	CVC	Parking / fire station entrance	93.00	93.00	29.00
22500e	CVC	Parking / blocking a driveway	63.00	63.00	29.0
22500f	CVC	Parking on sidewalk	63.00	63.00	29.0
22500g	CVC	Parking along excavation	63.00	63.00	29.0
22500h	CVC	Double parking	93.00	93.00	29.0
22500i	CVC	Parking in bus zone (b)	285.00	250.00	29.0
22500j	CVC	Parking in tunnel	93.00	93.00	29.0
22500k	CVC	Parking on bridge	93.00	93.00	29.0
225001	CVC	Parking / blocking wheelchair access (b)	515.00	250.00	29.0
22500.1	CVC	Parking in fire lane	93.00	93.00	29.0
22502a	CVC	Parking 18" from right curb	58.00	58.00	29.0
22502e	CVC	Curb parking / one way street	58.00	58.00	29.0
22507.8a	CVC	Disabled parking / private / public (c)	515.00	250.00	29.00
22507.8b	CVC	Blocking disabled parking (c)	515.00	250.00	29.00
22507.8c	CVC	Blocking disabled space markings (c)	515.00	250.00	29.00
22514	CVC	Parking within 15' of fire hydrant	93.00	93.00	29.00
22515a	CVC	Unattended vehicle / engine running	20.00	20.00	29.00
22516	CVC	Locked door / no escape	35.00	35.00	29.00
22517	CVC	Vehicle door open to traffic	35.00	35.00	29.00
22521	CVC	Parked on or within 7 1/2' of RR tracks	93.00	93.00	29.00
22522	CVC	Parked within 3' of sidewalk ramp (b)	515.00	250.00	29.00
22523a	CVC	Abandon vehicle upon highway (d)	100.00	100.00	29.00
22523b	CVC	Abandon vehicle public / private property (d)	100.00	100.00	29.00
22526a	CVC	Blocking intersection / crosswalk (a)	100.00	100.00	29.00
22526e	CVC	Blocking intersection / crosswalk turning (a)	100.00	100.00	29.00
22951	CVC	Lot street and alley parking	63.00	63.00	29.00
** 1. 1 **		Copy of notice of parking violation (e)	2.00		
Unlisted Pr		Tribin Caroli T. D. H. d. D. H.	== 00		20.00
12-R-12886	1	Violation of Any Other Law Regarding the Parking or	55.00	55.00	29.00
		Standing of Vehicles			
		(a) Minimum hail and har California Walaida Cada Cantian 42001 1			
		(a) Minimum bail set by California Vehicle Code Section 42001.1			
		(b) Minimum bail set by California Vehicle Code Section 42001.5			
		(c) Minimum bail set by California Vehicle Code Section 22353c (d) California Vehicle Code Section 40206.5			
		· /			
		• •			
		(f) California Vehicle Code Section 40203.3 (a) (1-5)			
	MC =	City of Beverly Hills Municipal Code			
	CVC =	California Vehicle Code			

Page 46 Parking Citations

Parking Rates

REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	2017/18 Rate
EFERENCE	THE OF THE OR CHARGE	Kate
	s, 345 North Foothill Road	
r Cashier's Office a	at City Hall, First Floor	
-3.203	Preferential parking permit (per permit / per year)	35.0
	Overnight Permit - Out of State	148.0
7-3.302	Resident Overnight Parking	
	Each permit (per year)	110.0
	* Permit price is reduced by \$7 every month starting in November and continuing through August.	
	November	103.0
	December	96.0
	January	89.0
	February	82.0
	March	75.0
	April	68.0
	May June	54.0
	July	47.0
	August	40.0
	- Tagur	1010
	Nurse / Caregiver parking permit (per permit)	11.0
	Parking Facility Rates:	
	aron d n C In :	
	450 North Rexford Drive First 2 Hours	Fre
	Per 1/2 hour thereafter	1.0
	Vehicles entering after 5:00pm to 6:00am	Fre
	9333 Third Street	
	First Hour Second Hour	2.0
	per 1/2 hour thereafter	3.0
	Vehicles entering after 6:00pm	3.0
	C 1	
	Daily Parking Passes	
	(by package and when offered)	20.00
	Range from Low High	20.00 300.00
	As established by the Director of Public Works	300.00
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	Special Event Parking Within a City-owned Parking Facility	
	(per vehicle per day when offered)	
	Range from Low	2.00
	High As established by the Director of Public Works	30.00
	Valet Parking	
	Commercial / Residential Valet Parking permit (when offered)	
	Within a City-owned Parking Facility (per vehicle per day)	1.00
	Range from Low	1.00
	High As established by the Director of Public Works	5.00
	Johnston of the Breeter of Laure Horks	
	Monthly Parking	
	Range from Low	40.00
	High	300.00
	As established by the Director of Public Works	

Parking Rates

		2017/18
FERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	Early / Late Bird Rates	
	(as posted and when offered)	
	Range from Low	0.00
	High	30.00
	As established by the Director of Public Works	20.00
	Daily Maximum	
	(as posted)	
	Range from Low	5.00
	High	30.00
	As established by the Director of Public Works	
	Monthly Recurring Credit Card and Automated Payment Discount	
	Range from Low	(20.00
	High	5.00
	As established by the Director of Public Works	
	,	
	Monthly Parking Access Card	
	Range from Low	5.00
	High	30.00
	As established by the Director of Public Works	
	Administration fee for refunds of parking fees or payments or process of promise to pay	
	Range from Low	0.0
	High	10.0
	As established by the Director of Public Works	
16 D 12104		
16-R-13104	Electric Vehicle Charging Rates:	. 20.0
	Access Fee (upon initiation of charging station sesson, as posted)	up to 20.00
	As established by the City Manager or designee	. 20.0
	Station Fee (per hour, as posted)	up to 20.00
	As established by the City Manager or designee	
	Energy Fee (per kilowatt-hour, as posted)	up to 1.00
	As established by the City Manager or designee	
	Facility Charges:	
	Additional Facility Hours	153.0
	City Personnel if required (per hour)	54.0
	Add on hours by hour or portion thereof	
	Call in requires a four-hour minimum	
	A service fee of one hour will be charged on all cancellations	

Recreation Fees and Animal Lic.

REFERENCE TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	2017 R.	ATE
	WILL	
		Non
	Resident	Resident
Recreation and Parks, Room 200		
Tennis Reservation Card (Including lost or stolen)	10.00	20.0
Tennis Fees:		
Court reservation fees:		
Per court hour (weekdays) 1,2	8.00	11.0
Per court hour (Monday - Friday evenings,	9.00	12.0
weekends until 6pm, and Holidays) ^{1,2}		
Per court hour (group ³ / hotel guest)	20.00	20.0
Tennis ball machine rental	10.00	10.0
¹ NOTE: Persons 18 years of age and under pay half of the court fees.		
² Cancellation Fee: If reservation is cancelled within 4 hours or less,		
full fee is required.		
³ Group = 5 or more people reserving more than one court and for more than		
two hours per day limit.		
Swimming Pool:		
Adult	3.00	3.0
Juniors	2.00	2.0
Swimming Lessons		
(P) = Costs are prorated to each participant	(P)	(P
Bowling Greens		
Recognized Beverly Hills Club (annual)	1,527.00	1,527.0
Bowling Greens		
Non Beverly Hills Club Members (hourly)	145.00	181.0
Late Pickup Fees (Day Care, Adventure Camp, Catskills):		
Per minute - 5 minute grace (\$15 max per day)	1.00	1.0
(P) = Costs are prorated to each participant		
Day Care (summer fees / 4 weeks)		
Playground Programs	(P)	(P
After School Camp	(P)	(P
Preschool	(P)	(P
Youth / Children's Classes	(P)	(P
	(P)	(P
Early Childhood Development Classes	(P)	(P
Catskills Camp		
Adult Sports Leagues	(P)	(P
Adult Program Fees Adult classes / Excursions	(P)	(P
Senior Adult Classes	1.00	2.0

Recreation Fees and Animal Lic.

REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE		7/18 <u>ATE</u>	
		Resident	Non Resident	
		<u> </u>	resident	
	Teen Programs	(P)	(P)	
	Special Events (i.e. Art Show, Concerts)	(P)	(P)	
	Equipment Rental	(P)	(P)	
	Other Programs Not Listed	(P)	(P)	
	Requested Transfer Fee	10.00	10.00	
	Late Payment (Adventure Camp & Preschool)	10.00	10.00	
	Professional Instruction Fee	250.00	250.0	
	Youth Organized Sports Organization or other			
	Youth League Sports Team			
	Per Player Fee	10.00	30.00	
	Per non-resident player over 50% cap	-	5.00	
	Additional per player for each player over 2,150 and up to 2,300	10.00	10.00	
	Additional per player for each player over 2,300	20.00	20.00	
	Private Tree Removal from Public Right of Way	Actual Cost	Actual Cost	
	Animal Control Dog Licenses			
	New Licenses			
5-2.301	License (unaltered)	LA City Fee	N/A	
5-2.301	Neutered or spayed	LA City Fee	N/A	
5-2.301	Rate for Senior Citizens (unaltered)	LA City Fee	N/A	
5-2.301	Rate for Senior citizens (neutered or spayed)	LA City Fee	N/A	
5-2.301	Penalty for license delinquency	LA City Fee	N/A	
5-2.301	Replacement of lost tag	LA City Fee `	· N/A	
- 2 201	Renewal Licenses	LA City Fee	÷ N1/A	
5-2.301	License (unaltered)	Err Git, ree	11/1	
5-2.301	Neutered or spayed	211 010, 100	11/1	
5-2.301	Rate for Senior Citizens (unaltered)	/	- 17 -	
5-2.301	Rate for Senior citizens (neutered or spayed)	211 010, 100	11/1	
5-2.301 5-2.301	Penalty for license delinquency Replacement of lost tag	LA City Fee	N/A N/A	
5-2.301	replacement of lost tag	LA City Fee '	IN/F	
5-2.301	Cat Identification Tag	LA City Fee '	· N/A	
	*Based on fee established by the City of Los Angeles at time of charge, pursuant to City agreement with Los Angeles.			
	Trapping rates for residential and businesses (one-man team)			
	(to be paid by the applicant to the trapping service contractor)			
	Private or public property:	105.00	****	
	deliver and set traps, any type	125.00	N/A	

Recreation Fees and Animal Lic.

		2017	/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE		<u>ATE</u>
			Non
		Resident	Resident
Per ani	mal trapped:		
racco	on, opossum, squirrel, rabbits, etc.	95.00	N/A
skun	k	125.00	N/A
Dead a	nimal on the street (hit by a car or otherwise deceased)(one-man team)		
Cat,	raccoon, opossum, squirrel, rat, crow, seagull, skunk	95.00	N/A
Dog	coyote	125.00	N/A



Special Events and Filming

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	Rate
	has the authority to waive Community Services, Film/Event fees in the amount of \$1,000 or less	
the City is a partic	ipant, sponsor or co-sponsor, or where it is consistent with previous City Council action or direct	tion.
Community Service	es, Film/Event Permits, 455 N Rexford Dr., First Floor	
	Special Event Permits	
8-7.3(d)	Small Event Permits	752.00
	Large Event Permits (see "street closures" for additional fees, if applicable)	2,939.00
	The following fees may apply to small or large events:	
	Failure to remove "No Parking" signs	74.00
	Permit Violation Fee (per day)	301.00
	No parking signs (each, plus applicable meter fees)	7.00
	Directional signs	6.00
	Barricades (each)	5.00
	K Rails (each)	30.00
	Delineators & Cones (each)	3.00
	Trash Receptacles (each)	148.00
	Trush receptates (cacif)	110.00
	Special Events - Personnel Charges	
	Events requiring City staff time to manage event	Actual Cost
	*City personnel used - fully allocated hourly rates, 4 hour minimum	
	Plan Review - Fire and Building (per hour)	151.00
	Sworn Police Personnel	109.00
	Per hour (4 hour minimum)	
	Traffic Control Officer	53.00
	Per hour (4 hour minimum)	151.00
	Sworn Fire Personnel (including standby) Per hour (4 hour minimum)	151.00
	*Hourly rate for all required personnel plus any outside costs	
	Thousing the for an required personnel plus any ourside costs	
4-3.101	*Filming Permit Fees (per day)	
	Additional fee for Film Permit Requests to be processed in less than 48 hours.	56.00
	(also see "additional film fees" below for additional fees that may apply).	
	*Cancellations (within 48 hours), Non-Refunded Amount is 50% of permit fee.	
	Small Scale Film Productions (cast & crew of 15 or less)	
	Commercial and Residential Locations -Interior only	244.00
	Commercial and Residential Locations	
	- Use of Public Right of Way	603.00
	Civic Center (exterior) and City Hall (exterior)	603.00
	Commercial Areas (other than Rodeo Dr. in Business triangle):	
	Motion picture / video tape filming	1,301.00
	Filming (prep and strike)	225.00
	Non-profit filming	389.00
	Still Photography	274.00
	- m i notogrupny	27 1.00
	Commercial Areas on Rodeo Drive in	
	Business Triangle (200-400 blocks N. Rodeo)	
	Motion picture / video tape filming	1,933.00
	Filming (prep and strike)	225.00
	Non-profit filming	446.00

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
	D. 11 (114	
	Residential Areas:	4.504.00
	Motion picture / video tape filming	1,586.00
	Filming (prep and strike)	225.00
	Non-profit filming	389.00
	Filming (prep and strike)	172.00
	Still Photography	274.00
	City Parks:	
	Motion picture / video tape filming	2,914.00
	Filming (prep and strike)	376.00
	Non-profit filming	970.00
	Still Photography	404.00
	City Property/Park use for staging or crew use	
	Small scale staging/crew use	255.00
	Large scale staging/crew use	509.00
	Wedding / Commitment Ceremony Photos Only (per hour)	
	Greystone (exterior only) (Residents)	248.00
	Greystone (exterior only) (Non-Residents)	305.00
	Will Rogers Park (Residents)	248.00
	Will Rogers Park (Non-Residents)	305.00
	Beverly Canon Gardens (Residents)	248.00
	Beverly Canon Gardens (Non-Residents)	305.00
	City Buildings (other than those located at park facilities):	
	Motion Picture / video tape filming	
	Exterior	1,695.00
	Interior	3,785.00
	Exterior / Interior on same day	5,045.00
	Filming (prep and strike)	601.00
	Non-profit Filming	001.00
	Exterior	970.00
	Interior	1,262.00
	Exterior / Interior on same day	1,681.00
	Dressing (construction and non-construction prep and strike)	601.00
	Still Photography	404.00
	Additional Film or Event Fees	11 < 00
	Permit Rider Fee for permit modifications	116.00
	Failure to remove "no parking signs"	74.00
	Permit Violation Fee (per day)	301.00
	No Parking Signs (each)	7.00
	Directional Signs	6.00
	Barricades (each)	5.00
	K Rails (each)	30.00
	Delineators & cones (each)	3.00
	Trash Receptacles (each)	148.00

	2017/18
REFERENCE TYPE OF FEE OR CHAR	GE Rate
Student Film permit (per permit)	64.00
otaacii i iiii perinit (per perinit)	
Street Closures (PER EVENT)	
Approval subject to committee review and City Council a	pproval
Commercial Locations	
(other than Rodeo Dr. or business triangle)	
Resident / Beverly Hills Based	
5 hours or less	3,372.00
6-24 hours	6,744.00
25-30 hours	10,116.00
31-48 hours	13,489.00
49+	\$13,489 + \$529 / Hr.
Non-Resident	
5 hours or less	6,744.00
6-24 hours	13,489.00
25-30 hours	20,233.00
31-48 hours	26,977.00
49+	\$26,977 + \$1,060 /Hr.
Non-Profit + Beverly Hills Based	420,,,,,,,,,
5 hours or less	1,686.00
6-24 hours	3,372.00
25-30 hours	5,057.00
31-48 hours	6,744.00
49+	N/A
171	11/11
Residential Locations	
Resident / Beverly Hills Based	
5 hours or less	1,686.00
6-24 hours	3,372.00
25-30 hours	5,057.00
31-48 hours	6,744.00
49+	\$6,744 + \$265 / Hr.
Non-Resident	
5 hours or less	3,372.00
6-24 hours	6,744.00
25-30 hours	10,116.00
31-48 hours	13,489.00
49+	\$13,489 + \$529 / Hr.
Non-Profit + Beverly Hills Based	,
5 hours or less	842.00
6-24 hours	1,686.00
25-30 hours	2,529.00
31-48 hours	3,372.00
49+	N/A

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
	Rodeo Dr. and Business Triangle (PER EVENT)	
	Subject to City Council Approval and Rodeo Drive Committee review for Rodeo Dr.	
	Resident / Beverly Hills Based	
	5 hours or less	5,619.00
	6-24 hours	11,241.00
	25-30 hours	16,860.00
	31-48 hours	22,480.00
	49+	\$22,480 + \$1,060 / Hr.
	Non-Resident	. , ,
	5 hours or less	11,241.00
	6-24 hours	22,480.00
	25-30 hours	33,719.00
	31-48 hours	44,961.00
	49+	\$44,961.00 + \$2,119 / H
		ψ11,>01.00 · ψ2,11> / 11
Recreation and Par	ks - Grevstone Gatehouse, 501 Doheny Road	
	SO CAPITATION CHINACON & CONTRACTOR	
4-3.101	Greystone Mansion and Park Filming	
	Motion picture / video tape filming	
	Park (mansion exterior)	9,361.00
	Mansion Interior	10,352.00
	Interior & Exterior	15,064.00
	Dressing (construction / striking)	4,671.00
	Holding fee	2,145.00
	Cancellation fee	2,260.00
	Film Permit - Rider Fee	113.00
	Non-profit Filming	113.00
	Park (mansion exterior)	2,260.00
	Mansion Interior	3,420.00
	Interior & Exterior	4,580.00
	Cancellation fee	836.00
	Film Permit - Rider Fee	113.00
	Still Photography	110100
	Park (mansion exterior)	2,013.00
	Mansion Interior	5,297.00
	Interior & Exterior	5,548.00
	Dressing (construction / striking)	4,671.00
	Cancellation fee	491.00
	Film Permit - Rider Fee	58.00
	Film Permit - Rider Fee Wedding / Commitment Ceremony Photos ONLY (per hour)	58.00
	Wedding / Commitment Ceremony Photos ONLY (per hour)	
	Wedding / Commitment Ceremony Photos ONLY (per hour) Resident - exterior only	248.00
	Wedding / Commitment Ceremony Photos ONLY (per hour) Resident - exterior only Non-Resident - exterior only	
	Wedding / Commitment Ceremony Photos ONLY (per hour) Resident - exterior only Non-Resident - exterior only Student Film Permit*	248.00 305.00
	Wedding / Commitment Ceremony Photos ONLY (per hour) Resident - exterior only Non-Resident - exterior only	248.00

		2017/18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF FEE OR CHARGE	<u>Rate</u>
able Television, 331 North Foothil	l Road	
Event Cov	erage Taping - Single Camera	
Comme	rcial	
2 mir	ute program	2,772.00
4 mir	ute program	2,980.00
6 mir	ute program	3,132.00
Non-pro	ofit	
2 mir	ute program	611.00
	ute program	818.00
	ute program	971.00
Event Cov	erage Taping - Multiple Cameras	
Comme	rcial	
30 mi	nute program	4,303.00
1 ho	ur program	4,684.00
	ur program	4,910.00
Non-pro	ofit	
	nute program	2,137.00
	ur program	2,519.00
2 ho	ur program	2,747.00
Scripted P	rogram Taping	
Comme		
5 mi	nute program	3,536.00
	nute program	4,910.00
	nute program	6,283.00
	nute program	10,405.00
Non-pro		
	nute program	1,373.00
	nute program	2,747.00
	nute program	4,122.00
30 mi	nute program	8,243.00



Taxes

		2017/ 18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF TAX	<u>Rate</u>
All taxes except Clas	sification A, C, and I, effective July 3, 2017.	
*Classification A, C,	and I, effective January 1, 2018.	
2 1 201	DITCINICCOTAY	
3-1.201	BUSINESS TAX Classification A* - Business Services	
	Base Tax and first 2,080 hours of employee payroll	264.0
	Each additional hour of employee payroll	264.0 0.0551
	Each additional flour of employee payron	0.0331
	Classification B - Retail, Wholesale, and Manufacturing. Minimum	75.0
	Per \$1.00 of gross receipts over \$60,000	0.0012
	Classification C* - Professionals	
	Base and first 2,080 hours of professional payroll or billed hours	1,464.0
	Each additional hour of professional/semiprofessional	1,404.0
	payroll or billed hours	0.7038
	Each hour of non-professional employee payroll	0.7038
	Each flour of floir-professional employee payron	0.1413
	Classification D - Used Car Sales (not associated with new car	
	dealership) Minimum Tax	255.0
	Each \$1.00 of gross receipts over \$85,000	0.0030
	Classification E - Residential Property Rental	
	Each \$1.00 of gross receipts	0.0120
	Lach \$1.00 of gross receipts	0.0120
	Classification F - Commercial Property Rental	
	Each \$1.00 of gross receipts	0.0235
	Classification G - Lenders, Brokers, Real Estate Brokers/Offices	
	Each \$1.00 of gross receipts	0.0035
	Classification G1 - Real Estate Agents	0.0010
	Each \$1.00 of gross receipts	0.0010
	Classification I* - Oil Well Tax	
	Outside City:	
	First 10,000 barrels	2,153.0
	Per each additional barrel	0.1590
	Inside City:	
	First 10,000 barrels	4,323.0
	Per each additional barrel	0.3977
	State SB 1186 Fee	1.0
	*Fee imposed by State	1.0
2 1 (02	CONDOMINIUM CONVERCION TAV	
3-1.602	CONDOMINIUM CONVERSION TAX Per conversion for buildings having two or more dwelling units	7,511.0
	Tel conversion for bundings having two of more dwelling units	/,311.0

Taxes

		2017/ 18
REFERENCE	TYPE OF TAX	<u>Rate</u>
*All taxes except Class	ification A, C, and I, effective July 3, 2017.	
*Classification A, C,	and I, effective January 1, 2018.	
3-1.502	DWELLING UNIT TAX	
	Each unit	1,100.00
	Plus each bedroom	219.00
3-1.702	PARK AND RECREATION CONSTRUCTION TAX	
	Per square foot of floor area	7.10
3-1.303	TRANSIENT OCCUPANCY TAX	14.009
	Up to 30 days room occupancy (% of room rate)	

REFERENCE	TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE	2017/18	
		RA' Inside	Outside
		City	City
		·	•
5-1.107	Delinquent City Utility Bills Late Payment Charge		
	3% per month, or fraction thereof, of the unpaid portion	3.00%	3.009
	of any bill on a commercial account.		
	1.5% per month, or fraction thereof, of the unpaid	1.50%	1.509
	portion of any bill on a residential account.		
5-1.105	WATER		
	Water Meter Installation		
	Flat rate fee includes fully allocated hourly rates for all personnel,		
	materials and vehicle costs.		
	Meter Upgrade		
	3/4" to 1"	1,194.97	1,493.71
	1 1/2" to 2"	1,530.72	1,913.40
	Meter Connection & Installation (flat rate fee)		
	1"	11,030.63	13,788.29
	1.5" - 2"	12,580.16	15,725.20
	3"	22,270.18	27,837.73
	4"	25,133.59	31,416.99
	6"	32,566.19	40,707.74
	Fire Protection Services		
	4"	19,497.80	24,372.25
	6"	21,634.92	27,043.65
	8" 10"	25,450.26 29,909.99	31,812.83 37,387.49
	10	29,909.99	37,367.49
	Fire Hydrant Installation	13,620.65	17,025.81
	Service Restoration Charge:		
	After disconnection at customer's request	129.00	161.00
	After disconnection due to noncompliance	129.00	161.00
	After unauthorized turn on of water	129.00	161.00
	Temporary Service Connection		
	Installation of service connection and meter	132.38	165.47
	Installation of meter to pre-existing service	132.38	165.47
	Service charge	105.76	132.20
	Equipment rental fee:		
	First 15 days or less	52.09	65.11
	Each succeeding 15 days or less	20.84	26.05
	Temporary Supply from Fire Hydrant:		
	Application fee	40.09	50.11
	Deposit	1,212.37	1,515.47
	Service charge		
	Each 6 month period or less	159.33	199.17
	Equipment rental fee		
	First 15 days or less	52.09	65.11

<u>REFERENCE</u>	TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE			2017/18 RATE	
			Inside	Outside	
			City	<u>City</u>	
	Each succeeding 15 or less		20.84	26.05	
	Meter relocation (each)		52.09	65.1	
	Fire Flow Test (per test)		459.46	574.32	
	Water Meter Testing (per test)		918.92	1,148.65	
	Groundwater Replenishment Fee		913.30	-	
	Water Rates:				
	Service charges (bimonthly)				
	Meter size (per meter):				
	1 inch and smaller		43.36	54.20	
	1 1/2 inches		75.16	93.9	
	2 inches		113.32	141.6	
	3 inches		202.36	252.9	
	4 inches		329.55	411.9	
	6 inches		647.53	809.4	
	Quantity charge:*				
	Bimonthly Water Usage - units of 100	cu ft (per 100 cu ft)			
15-O-2692	Single Family Residences	Multi-Family Residential (MFR)			
	& Duplexes (SFR)	(Tier acts as a multiplier by # of	units)		
	Tier 1 - from 1 and up to 10	Tier 1 - from 1 to 4	3.90	4.8	
	Tier 2 - over 10 and up to 55	Tier 2 - over 4 and up to 9	5.15	6.4	
	Tier 3 - over 55 and up to 120	Tier 3 - over 9 and up to 16	8.12	10.1	
	Tier 4 - over 120+	Tier 4 - over 16+	15.68	19.59	
	Non-residential rate (Commercial, Go	vernmental, and Schools)	6.66	8.33	
	*Capital charge incorporated in usage				
	Fire Protection Service Charge (bimonthly):				
	Size of connection:				
	2 inch and smaller		26.41	33.0	
	2 1/2 inches		39.38	49.23	
	3 inches		57.36	71.7	
	4 inches		110.79	138.49	
	6 inches		302.54	378.13	
	8 inches		633.26	791.5	
	10 inches		1,130.71	1,413.3	
	Capacity Fee Calculations				
	New Meter Installation and Meter Size Upg	rades for both Residential and Non-Resi	dential Projects:		
	Meter Size	Capacity Multiplier Capacity Fee			
	1"	1 \$14,912			
	1.5"	2 \$29,824			
	2"	3.2 \$47,719			
	3"	6 \$89,473	_		
	4"	10 \$149,121			
	6"	20 \$298,243			

REFERENCE	TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE	201	7/18
		<u>R</u> A	<u>ATE</u>
		Inside	Outside
		City	City

Water Capacity Fees for Non-Residential Use Projects:

Customer Class	Beverly Hills Estimated Water GPD (gal/day)	Service Unit	Water Connection Fees
Auditorium/Community Center	4.4	Per seat	\$90
Bank	167	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$3,380
Gymnasium	278	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$5,633
Health Spa	667	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$13,519
Hotel, per room	144	Per room	\$2,929
Medical Office	278	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$5,633
Office Building	167	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$3,380
Shopping Center	167	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$3,380
Coffee House	333	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$6,759
Restaurant – Full Service	33	Per seat	\$676
Retail Store	89	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$1,803
School – Private	222	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$4,506
Supermarket	167	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$3,380

Please note this approach is used when the development project does not need a new meter and/or meter size upgrade.

Water Capacity Fees for Residential Use Projects:

Any net sq. ft. addition in excess of 1,000 sq. ft. x 1.88 per sq. ft.

Square ft. additions less than 1,000 sq. ft. will not be assessed.

Development Water System Improvement Processing, Analysis, & Plan Check

Actual Cost

Water Supply Fee Calculations

Method 1: New Meter Installation & Meter Size Upgrades for both Residential and Non-Residential Projects Credit will be given for existing water meter when calculating the water supply fee.

Meter size	Meter Capacity	Water
in inches	Factor	Supply Fee*
3/4"	0.60	\$8,800
1"	1	\$14,666
1 ½"	2	\$29,332
2"	3.2	\$46,932
3"	6	\$87,997
4"	10	\$146,661
6"	20	\$293,322

^{*} The water supply fees do not include any meter which is installed soley in connection with any fire suppression system and no water supply fee shall be made based solely upon the installation or modification of any fire suppression system.

REFERENCE	TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE			2017	//18
				RA	
				Inside	Outside
				<u>City</u>	<u>City</u>
	Method 2: Water Supply Fee Calculation				
	Please note Method 2 calculation is u		nent project does no	t need	
	a new meter and/or meter size upgra	de			
			Water		
	Customer Class	Service Unit	Supply		
			Fee		
	Auditorium or	Per Seat	\$72		
	Community Center				
	Bank	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$2,744		
	Gymnasium	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$4,567		
	Health Spa	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$10,958		
	Hotel, per room	Per Room	\$2,366		
	Medical Office	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$4,567		
	Office Building	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$2,744		
	Shopping Center	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$2,744		
	Coffee House	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$5,471		
	Restaurant – Full Service	Per Seat	\$542		
	Retail Store	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$1,462		
	School - Private	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$3,647		
	Supermarket	Per 1,000 sq. ft.	\$2,744		
	Method 3: Water Supply Fee for Resident				
	- Any net sq. footage in excess of 1,00				
	- Sq ft additions less than or equal to	1,000 sq. ft will not be	assessed.		
6-1.105	WASTEWATER				
0-1.103	Bimonthly Service Charge:				
	Residential (per dwelling)			87.38	N/A
	Commercial:			07.50	14/1
	Fixed Charge			34.20	N/A
	Quantity / Quality Charge:				
	Unit cost / CCF for domestic strengt	h			
	wastewater for all commercial, indus				
	and municipal users based on water				
	consumption during billing cycle.			4.74	N/A
	Quality Surcharge:				
	(Excess strength cost/lb. for commercia				
	BOD unit cost \$0.41/CCF = \$0.30/lb				
	SS unit cost \$0.41/CCF = \$0.29/lb.				
	Strength Surcharge \$/CCF			2.34	N/A

	TYPE OF UT	TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE		2017/18		
				RAT		
				Inside	Outside	
				<u>City</u>	<u>City</u>	
	Wastewater Capacity Charge					
	Residential project with net sq. ft.	addition in excess of	1 000 sq. ft	0.534	0.53	
	Square ft. additions less than 1,00			N/A	N/.	
	Commercial projects with net inc			14/11	14/.	
	change in commercial use with ne					
	change in commercial use with it	et merease m service	unito.			
			Wastewater Capacity			
	Commercial Use	Service Unit	Charge per Service Unit			
	Auditorium/Community Center	Per seat	\$38			
	Bank	Per 1000 sq. ft.	\$1,431			
	Gymnasium	Per 1000 sq. ft.	\$2,384			
	Health Spa	Per 1000 sq. ft.	\$5,722			
	Hotel	Per room	\$1,240			
	Medical Office Office Building	Per 1000 sq. ft.	\$2,384			
		Per 1000 sq. ft.	\$1,431			
	Shopping Center Coffee House	Per 1000 sq. ft. Per 1000 sq. ft.	\$1,431 \$2,861			
	Restaurant – full service	Per seat	\$2,801			
	Retail Store	Per 1000 sq. ft.	\$763			
	School – private	Per 1000 sq. ft.	\$1,907			
	Supermarket	Per 1000 sq. ft.	\$1,431			
5-1.105	STORMWATER					
	Residential R-1 (bimonthly)			17.56	N/	
	Residential R-4 (per unit bimonthly)		7.26	N/	
	Commercial, Industrial, and Munic			7.20	147.	
		<u> </u>		142.26	NT/	
	for each water customer within C	•		143.26	N/.	
		esses (annually)		100.00	N/.	
	Stormwater permit - Selected Busin			100.00	117.	
	-	reet sweeping		100.00	117.	
	Residential stormwater fees cover st			100.00	111	
	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con	nmercial		100.00	111.	
	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in	nmercial iclude street		100.00	10,	
	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia	nmercial iclude street		100.00		
	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in	nmercial iclude street		100.00	- 10	
	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia	nmercial iclude street al sidewalk		100.00	AV	
	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance.	nmercial iclude street al sidewalk		312.6		
	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan	nmercial iclude street al sidewalk Inspection				
	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection	nmercial aclude street al sidewalk Inspection r.			60	
5.1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H	nmercial aclude street al sidewalk Inspection r.		312.0	60	
i-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Inst	nmercial aclude street al sidewalk Inspection r.		312.0	60	
5-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates:	nmercial iclude street al sidewalk Inspection r.		312.0	60	
5-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates: Residential - bimonthly (includes re	nmercial iclude street al sidewalk Inspection r.		312.0	60	
5-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates: Residential - bimonthly (includes re programs and AB939 programs)	nmercial iclude street al sidewalk Inspection r.		312.0	60 /Hr.	
5-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates: Residential - bimonthly (includes re programs and AB939 programs) Multi-family (per dwelling unit)	Inspection r. spection ecycling		312.0	60	
5-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates: Residential - bimonthly (includes re programs and AB939 programs) Multi-family (per dwelling unit) Single Family residences and dup	Inspection r. spection ecycling		312.0 156.60 36.62	60 /Hr. N/	
5-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates: Residential - bimonthly (includes re programs and AB939 programs) Multi-family (per dwelling unit) Single Family residences and dup Per square foot of lot area*	Inspection r. spection ecycling lexes		312.0	60 /Hr.	
5-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates: Residential - bimonthly (includes re programs and AB939 programs) Multi-family (per dwelling unit) Single Family residences and dup Per square foot of lot area* Single family residences and dupl	Inspection Inspection r. Spection ecycling lexes exes in the		312.0 156.60 36.62	60 /Hr. N/	
-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates: Residential - bimonthly (includes re programs and AB939 programs) Multi-family (per dwelling unit) Single Family residences and dup Per square foot of lot area* Single family residences and dupl Hillside area** which use 3 or fee	Inspection Inspection r. Spection ecycling lexes exes in the fewer		312.0 156.60 36.62	60 /Hr. N/	
i-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates: Residential - bimonthly (includes re programs and AB939 programs) Multi-family (per dwelling unit) Single Family residences and dup Per square foot of lot area* Single family residences and dupl Hillside area** which use 3 or fe containers and are located on 1	Inspection Inspection r. Spection ecycling lexes exes in the fewer ots which		312.0 156.60 36.62	60 /Hr. N/	
-1.105	Residential stormwater fees cover st and storm drain maintenance. Con industrial and municipal fees also in receptacle collection and commercia maintenance. Erosion and Sediment Control Plan Initial Inspection Additional Inspection \$156.30/H Low Impact Development (LID) Ins SOLID WASTE Refuse Collection Rates: Residential - bimonthly (includes re programs and AB939 programs) Multi-family (per dwelling unit) Single Family residences and dup Per square foot of lot area* Single family residences and dupl Hillside area** which use 3 or fee	Inspection Inspection r. Spection ecycling lexes exes in the fewer ots which		312.0 156.60 36.62	60 /Hr. N/	

REFERENCE	TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE	2017/18 RATE	
		Inside Outside	
		<u>City</u>	<u>City</u>
	Additional container charge		
	Each additional container above 6	24.80	N/A
	Collection day curbside roll out service	23.51	N/A
	(for residents North of Santa Monica Blvd.)	55.50	27/4
	Special container moving charge/special pick-up fee	57.56	N/A
	Roll-out service, up to 6 containers once a week		
	*Based on Los Angeles County property tax records.		
	** Hillside Area means the area within the City of		
	Beverly Hills north of Sunset Blvd.		
	*** The calculation of unusable hillside area shall be		
	based on Los Angeles County property tax records		
	or, if unavailable, a determination by the Director of Public Works		
	or, it unavailable, a determination by the Director of Lubic Works		
	Residential bimonthly alley refuse fee per		
	dwelling unit	21.76	N/A
	Compost Administration Fee (per bag)	2.00	2.00
R	efuse Collection Rates:		
	Commercial, Industrial and Commercial		
	Multi-family customer rates - restaurants excluded		
	In addition to the monthly charges shown below		
	the following charges may apply:		
	1) After hour collections will be billed at a rate		
	of \$108.68 per bin.		
	2) A Roll out charge of \$27.17 per month for		
	each weekly pick up will be added to bin		
	charges where bins are not accessible for		
	truck pick up.		
	3) Locking lid per bin	10.16	N/A
	4) Scout Service per bin		
	1 time weekly	42.30	N/A
	2 times weekly	67.70	N/A
	3 times weekly	93.10	N/A
	4 times weekly	118.50	N/A
	5 times weekly	143.90	N/A
	6 times weekly	169.30	N/A
	7 times weekly	194.70	N/A
	Monthly Charge - billed monthly		
	1 Cu Yd Bin (service is not currently offered)	05.70	NT//
	1 time weekly	85.70	N/A
	2 times weekly	139.00	N/A
	3 times weekly	192.30 244.40	N/A
	4 times weekly		N/A
	5 times weekly	293.10	N/A
	6 times weekly 7 times weekly	340.60	N/A
	1.5 Cu Yd Bin	459.90	N/A
	1 time weekly	95.00	N/A
	2 times weekly	157.50	N/A
	3 times weekly	216.60	N/A
	4 times weekly	274.50	N/A
	5 times weekly	327.80	N/A

REFERENCE TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE	2017/18 RATE	
	Inside Outsi	
	<u>City</u>	<u>City</u>
6 times weekly	382.30	N/A
7 times weekly	515.50	N/A
2 Cu Yd Bin	313.30	14/1
1 time weekly	105.40	N/A
2 times weekly	173.80	N/A
3 times weekly	238.60	N/A
4 times weekly	302.30	N/A
5 times weekly	363.70	N/A
6 times weekly	422.80	N/A
7 times weekly	568.80	N/A
3 Cu Yd Bin	200.00	21/1
1 time weekly	115.80	N/A
2 times weekly	191.10	N/A
3 times weekly	263.00	N/A
4 times weekly	331.30	N/A
5 times weekly	398.50	N/A
6 times weekly	463.40	N/A
7 times weekly	624.40	N/A
4 Cu Yd Bin		
1 time weekly	134.40	N/A
2 times weekly	220.10	N/A
3 times weekly	303.50	N/A
4 times weekly	385.70	N/A
5 times weekly	463.40	N/A
6 times weekly	537.50	N/A
7 times weekly	725.20	N/A
3 Cu Yd Compactor		
1 time weekly	213.10	N/A
2 times weekly	349.90	N/A
3 times weekly	484.20	N/A
4 times weekly	611.60	N/A
5 times weekly	734.40	N/A
6 times weekly	852.60	N/A
7 times weekly	1,151.40	N/A
Refuse Collection Rates		
Roll-Off Collections		
In addition to the roll-off bin charges shown below, the following charge		
may apply:		
(after hour collections Monday-Saturday after 5:00pm and all of Sunday,		
will be billed at a rate of \$108.68 per bin - 10 ton maximum)		
(at cost fees will apply to hauls greater than ten tons)		
10 Cu Yd per roll-off haul fee	213.90	N/A
25 Cu Yd per roll-off haul fee	213.90	N/A
40 Cu yd per roll-off haul fee	213.90	N/A
10 Cu Yd per dump fees per ton	51.96	N/A
25 Cu Yd per dump fees per ton	51.96	N/A
40 Cu Yd per dump fees per ton	51.96	N/A
Compactors O Cu Vd per vall off houl for	201.70	NT/
9 Cu Yd per roll-off haul fee	281.70	N/A
25 Cu Yd per roll-off haul fee	281.70	N/A
40 Cu Yd per roll-off haul fee	281.70	N/A

REFERENCE	TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE	2017/18 RATE	
		Inside KA	Outside
		<u>City</u>	City
		-100	27/
	9 Cu Yd per dump fees per ton	51.96	N/A
	25 Cu Yd per dump fees per ton	51.96	N/A
	40 Cu Yd per dump fees per ton	51.96	N/A
	Roll off compactor cleaning fees		
	Compactors		
	9 Cu Yd per roll-off	188.80	N/A
	25 Cu Yd per roll-off	188.80	N/A
	40 Cu Yd per roll-off	188.80	N/A
	Temporary Bins (per bin per collection)		
	3 Cu Bin	135.80	N/A
	6 Cu Bin (service is not currently available)	203.70	N/A
	Refuse Collection Rates:		
	Restaurant Rates		
	In addition to the monthly charges shown below,		
	the following charges may apply:		
	1) After hour collections will be billed at a rate of		
	\$108.68 per bin		
	2) A roll out charge of \$27.17 per month for each		
	weekly pick up will be added to bin charges		
	where bins are not accessible for truck pick up		
	3) Locking lid per bin	10.16	N/.
	4) Scout Service per bin		
	1 time weekly	42.32	N/.
	2 times weekly	67.70	N/
	3 times weekly	93.10	N/
	4 times weekly	118.50	N/
	5 times weekly	143.90	N/.
	6 times weekly	169.30	N/
	7 times weekly	194.70	N/
	Monthly charge - billed monthly		
	1 Cu Yd Bin (service is not currently offered)		
	1 time weekly	120.50	N/.
	2 times weekly	166.80	N/.
	3 times weekly	238.60	N/
	4 times weekly	302.30	N/.
	5 times weekly	357.90	N/.
	6 times weekly	413.50	N/
	7 times weekly	635.90	N/.
	1.5 Cu Yd Bin	033.70	117.
	1 time weekly	142.50	N/
	2 times weekly	201.60	N/.
	3 times weekly	268.70	N/.
	4 times weekly	359.10	N/
	5 times weekly	426.30	N/.
	6 times weekly	493.50	N/.
	7 times weekly	715.90	N/.
	2 Cu Yd Bin	713.70	14/
	1 time weekly	155.20	N/
	2 times weekly	224.70	N/
	3 times weekly	293.10	N/
	4 times weekly	370.70	N/

REFERENCE TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE	2017	
	RA	
	Inside	Outside
	City	<u>City</u>
5 times weekly	437.90	N/A
6 times weekly	515.50	N/A
7 times weekly	737.90	N/A
3 CU Yd Bin		
1 time weekly	179.50	N/A
2 times weekly	259.50	N/A
3 times weekly	339.40	N/A
4 times weekly	405.40	N/A
5 times weekly	494.60	N/A
6 times weekly	559.50	N/A
7 times weekly	784.20	N/A
4 Cu Yd Bin		
1 time weekly	201.60	N/A
2 times weekly	317.40	N/A
3 times weekly	383.40	N/A
4 times weekly	485.40	N/A
5 times weekly	586.10	N/A
6 times weekly	674.20	N/A
7 times weekly	896.60	N/A
3 Cu Yd Compactor	240.00	27/
1 time weekly	349.90	N/A
2 times weekly	521.30	N/A
3 times weekly	689.20	N/2 N/2
4 times weekly	837.50	N/A
5 times weekly 6 times weekly	1,034.40 1,186.20	N/A
7 times weekly	1,680.80	N/A
/ times weekly	1,000.00	11/12
Miscellaneous Commercial Solid Waste Fees		
Extra pick ups (includes special pick ups in excess of regular service)		
Per Bin	47.90	N/A
Dry Run (maximum fee)		
Per Bin	145.10	N/A
Relocation Fee (maximum fee)		
Per Bin	145.10	N/A
Impounding Fee		
Hauling Roll-off fee at cost	245.90	N/A
3 Cu Yd Temporary Bin	100.70	N/A
Storage Fee		
Roll-off Bin (per day)	109.40	N/A
3 Cu Yd. Temporary Bin (per day)	54.70	N/A
Classica Fra (and for many)		
Cleaning Fee (one free per year)	40.30	NI/
Per bin per cleaning after first free	40.30	N/A
Bulky Items, Furniture and Appliances		
Bulky Items, Furniture and Appliances (abandoned items and alley clean-up.		
(abandoned items and alley clean-up,		

REFERENCE	TYPE OF UTILITY CHARGE	2017	2017/18	
		<u>RA'</u>	<u>ΓΕ</u>	
		Inside	Outside <u>City</u>	
		<u>City</u>		
	LEED Debris Processing	\$20/Load	N/A	
	Alley Cleanup and maintenance - assessed to			
	franchised haulers annually (per bin)	70.24	N/A	
	Emergency Site Clean-up	Actual	Cost	